
READ
THE FOUR PAGES

OF THE RECORD.
Each Contains Some-

thing of Interest.

VOL. 10.. NO. 32.

HE CARROLL ECORD.
TANEYTOWN. MARYLAND. SATURDAY. FEBRUARY 6, 1904.

!ewe ee-ess.......--eeeile '
— - IT PAYS —
To ADVERTISE

IN THE RECORD.
Why not Adv. your

Public Sale ?
elleeeseeseewe.e.w

ESTABLISHED 1894.
FROM THE COUNTY AND STATE.
Brief Items of General Interest from our Ex-

changes and Contributors.
Carroll County Teachers' Aesocia

tion will meet in Westminster High
Seh )01 Building, Friday. February
12th., at 9 a. m.

Upton Mehring, of Rocky Riege,
received a check on the Frederick
County National Bank, for premium
on rye exnibited at the Farmers' le-
stitute.

Mrs. Mary Donovan, aged 55 years,
of Baltimore, died on Tuesday as a re-
sult of a gasoliue stove explosion.
She was horribly burned about the
face and body. The flames also set
fire to the building entailing a loss of
about $500.

Wm C. Whitney, former secretary
of the Navy under President Cleve-
land, died, on Tuesday, from the in-
fluence of ether administered prepar-
atory to a second operation for ap-
pendicitis. Mr. Whitney has fre-
quently been spoken of as a possible
President ial can d idate.

Of the jurors for the February term
of the Cireuit Couit drawn by .1 udge
Thomas, Mr. George E. Richards, of
Hampstead district, and Mr. Amos L.
Gosnell, of Mt. Airy district, have
been excused and the following drawn
in their places: Mr. Samuel (4erwin,
of Flampstead district, and Mr. Lloyd
S. Buckingham, of Mt. Airy district.

Ex-J udge John Alexander Lynch
died at au early hour last Sunday
morning, at his home in Frederick,
aged 78 years. About two weeks ago
Judge Lynch slipped and fell on au
icy pavement, dislocating his right
hip After the bone bad been reset it
was found that the bead of the femur
had been fractured. Death resulted
from the shock to his system.

Rev. Fr. Crotty, rector of St. Fran-
cis Xavier church, Gettysburg, at the
services last Sunday, read a letter
from Andrew Carnegie, saying that
he would give $750 towards a new.
pipe organ to cost no less than $1500.
The congregation has accepted the
kind offer and efforts will be made at
once to raise sufficient funds to pur-
chase an organ to cost about $2,000.

The "Osborne Day," held last Sat-
urday at Doyle & Haines', successors
to the Wilson Buggy & Machine Coin
pany, Westminster, Md., to which all
the farmers of Carroll County were
invited, was a great success. Many
farmers, fully 800, were present, tak-
ing a deep interest in the exhibition,
and were highly pleased to learn of
the superior merits of the Osborne
machinery.

Gov. William H. Taft took the oath
of office as Secretary of War on Mon-
day, and at once entered upon his
new duties. The ceremony took
place in the large reception-room at-
tached to the Secretary's office, in the
War Department, aud the transfer of
authority from Elihu Root, the re-
tiring Secretary to Governor Taft,
while simply made, was more impies-
sive than any similar event in many
years.

Last Friday night, the Luther Mem-
orial church, Washington, D. C., Rev.
Dr. J. G. Butler, pastor, was dam-
aged $25,000 by fire. At the time of
the fire a reception was in progrese
in the assembly room celebrating the
seventy-eighth birthday of Dr. But-
ler. The fire started in the steeple.
either from defective insulation of the
electric wires, or from a gas jet left
burning. Five minutes after first
spark was seen the tall wooden tow-
er was a mass of flames. The tire was
most spectacular, the tower finally
toppled and fell and the roof after-
wards fell in The firemen succeeded
in saviug it from total destruction.
The statue of Martin Luther in front
of the churth was not injured.

Jas. W. Troxell Dies Suddenly.

James W. Troxell, aged 72 years, of
Four Points, Emmitsburg district,one
of the most prominent citizens of that
portion of Frederick county,died sud-
denly on Tuesday morning, of heart
disease
With a number of friends he got on

the Erumitsburg train for Rocky
Ridge, where they would change on
to the Western Maryland railroad. As
they approached Rocky Ridge the
train encountered a snowdrift and
fearing they would miss connection,
they etarted to walk to their destina-
tion. They had not gone far when
Mr. Troxell fell over in the snow un-
conscious from exhaustion. He was
carried to a nearby house, but soon
expired. '
He was born in Frederick county,

April 1, 1831. He graduated from
Dickinson College, at Carlisle, Pa., in
1850, and four years later received the
degree of Master of Arts from the in-
stitution. For eight years he served
as a member of the Board of County
School Commiesioners. In 1899 he
was elected County Surveyor on the
Democratic ticket, serving two years.
In 1902 he was appointed a member of
the Board of Charities and Corrections
for Frederick county, which he still
held at the time of his death.
In 1870. he married Miss Mary E.

Zacharias, who survives him, with
several children.

Aid Society Social.

(For the IlEcoRDI.
The Aid Society of the Grace Re-

formed church, Taneytown, met at
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Samuel
Waybright, Tuesday evening. Neith-
er the extreme cold nor snowdrifts
were sufficient to keep away the ex-
ceptionally large number who came
to share in the delightful pleasure all
knew was waiting them.
Matters of business concerning the

society first received attentiun, when
a steady increase of membership was
-reported and plans of effective work
for the future were determined upon.
Its excellent work goes forward
though no pastor is in the field.
When the more serious feature of

the Society's meeting was finished,
the social side came in for its share of
indulgence, and to the surprise of
many, the older ones were no less
prominent in this than the young.
In due time the call was made to

supply another portion of human
needs, to which a ready response was
given. And it was not to a table
"groaning" but one spread with the
best to be obtained—such as they are
noted for—that the guests gathered
around. As the small hours drew
near, a regretful departure was made,
with unstinted praises of the host
and hostess and their unexcelled hos-
pitality.

Rev. G. W. Englar Complimented.

The following communication to
the Youngstown, Ohio, Vindicator,
referring to a native of this County,
is self explanatory, and must be grat-
ifying, not only to Rev. Englar, nut
to all his relatives and acquaintances:
"Last evening I listened to the most
brilliant, powerful and artistic ser-
mon given to the young people by
Rev. George W. Engler, of St. Luke's
Lutheran church, Market street, sub-
ject, "The Force that Moves World."
I think Rev. Engler deserves great
credit for his faithful work as a pas-
tor among his people. I have never
listened to such grand and logical ser-
mons as heard from his pulpit. Think
he is the most powerful man in the
pulpit of his age in the city of Youngs-
town.

An Old Copy of the Sentinel.

We have been handed a copy of the
American Sentinel, addressed to Rev.
Sentman, of the date January 9, 1857,
in which we find many items more or
less curious and entertaining. On the
whole, the copy, although 47 years
old, is the equal of the average coun-
ty paper of the present. The follow-
iug are among the items contained in
it:

Weddings.
On Christmae eve,near Taneytown,

by Rey. John G Fritchey, Mr. James
Rodgers to Miss Margaret Siick.
On New Year's morning, near Lib-

erty, by Rev. Fritchey, Mr. Andrew
Smith to Miss Sarah Anders.
At the Ger. Ref Parsonage, Taney-

town, by Rev. Fritchey, Mr. John W.
Young of Frederick county, to Miss
Marietta Furney.
On the 30th , by Rev. Dr. Heiner,

Mr. Edwin H. Crouse,of Carroll coun-
ty, to Miss S. C. Ensor, of Baltimore
county.

Deaths.
Mary Bankard, consort of

Nicholas D. Bankard. Mr. Thomas
Cook, near Warfieldsburg. Basil
Hayden, son of John J. and Mae garet
A. Baumgardner. Mary Elizabeth
Engler, near Oak Orchard.

To Correspondents.
"We have on hand an amount of

poetry, prose and a number of enig-
mas, all ot which shall appear as time
passes on. Now that the election and
holidays have gone by, it will be our
pleasure to give more time and atten-
tion to our valuable and esteemed
correspondents. Send on your articles,
whatever they may be, and we shall
be greatly obliged."

Americans, never Surrender
"Americans ! Friends of the Con-

stitution and the Union, though you
are defeated, be not dismayed. This
is no time to falter. Nor have you
any ogeasion to despair. It is no time
to fold your arms and yield the vic-
tory without a struggle. Organize
yourselves fully; be prepared to de-
fend your principles at all times and
in all places. Americans, are you
ready again for the contest ? Let the
answer be heard all over "Ready, aye,
ready."

More Poultry Stealing.
"A few days since, a colored man

named Jerry Blake was committed to
Carroll county jail for stealing poul-
try. Keep on boys a little longer with
your hen roost robberies and some of
you will take quarters in the house
over the bridge where to hear a chick-
en crow will be a luxury."

Arrest of a Runaway.
"On Sunday night last a negro man

was committed to jail as a runaway,
having been arrested in Myers' dis-
trict. At the time of taking him he
was in a sad and deplorable condition,
having had nothing to eat from Fri-
day previous. When landed in jail it
was discovered that his boots were
frozen to his feet, one of which had to
be cut from the foot. It is supposed
he belongs to Thornae Cook, of How-
ard county, who had avertised $20.00
for his arrest. He was taken by Perry
Rutuler and J. W. Earhart."

Squaring the Circle.
"This mathematical proposition,

which for a number of years has
bothered the most obtuse mathema-
ticians, has at last been definitely
solved, and too in a manner to ac-
commodate itself to the most slmple
understanding. It is simply to settle
up your wife's bill for hoops at the
dry goods store or milliner's."

Newspaper Change.
The Baltimore American, accord-

ing to previous announcement, made
its appearance on the 1st as a two-
cent paper. Its form has also changed
to an eight page folio, after the man-
ner of the New York papers. The
Patriot, also, on the same date ap-
peared as a t wo cent paper. In both
cases,the cash system is to be adhered
to; that is, the yearly credit subscrip-
tions are abolished.

"Pips" and "Levies."
The movement made in the House

of Representatives, on Wednesday
last, towards substituting the circu-
lation of American small coins for the
smooth and illegible and often depre-
ciated "lips," "levies" and "quarters"
of Mexico, Spain, Portugal, etc., is
certainly a commendable one.- A new
cent coin is also proposed.

Advertisements:
Thomas H. Routson, Uniontown,

advertises watches, chains, pins, gold
and silver pencils. etc. Talmas and
cloaks for ladies, also a few sets of
furs; dry goods of all kinds.
W. A. Sedwick. Uniontown, drugs,

chemicals, fancy articles, Scheidam
Schnapps, liniments, etc.
Lawrence D. Dietz would respect-

fully inform country merchants and
all market men of Baltimore, Carroll,
Frederick, York and Adams counties
that he has taken the new large store
No. 151 Franklin St , where he will
keep constantly on hand every de-
scription of hosiery, trimmings and
dry goods.
Hiteshew & Starr, Uniontown, gen-

eral merchandise,and clothing of "our
own getting up."
Joshua Yingling, at the forks,West-

minster, dry goods, cloths, boots and
shoes, etc.
Jesse Reifenider, Westminster, fall

and winter dry goods, clothing, etc.
Markets.

Flour, $6.25; wheat, $1.40ee$1.45;
white corn, 60cati2c; yellow corn,
61cee,63ege; rye, 70c; clover seed,$7.371;
timothy, $3 250%43.50; bacon—shoul-
ders, 7cg7ec; sides, 9cge9,ke, hams,
11c@.1.2ec; whiskey, 26c(et27c gallon.

Magner's Stock Book.

At there seems to be others who de-
sire a copy of Magner's Stock Book,
we will take orders for another ship-
ment—not less than fifteen copies—
from subscribers. We do not sell these
books, but secure them as premiums
for those who are subscribers to the
RECORD. The cost is $1.00, and a
sample of the book may be seen at
our office. The books are to heavy
for mailing.

MARRIED.

RENCHICR—HIBBERD.—On Feb. 4,
1904, at Linwood, by Rev. Edgar T.
Read, Mr. Arthur M. Reucher to Miss
Helen Hibberd.

DIED.

Obituaries, poetry and resolutions,chargedfor at the rate of five cents per line. Theregular death notices published free ofcharge.

AULTHOUSE.—On Feb. 1, 1904, in
Taneytown, Miss Lillie May Ault-
house, in her 44th. year.
OTTO --On Feb. 3, 1904, near Med-

ford, Miss Mary Otto. (See New
Windsor Cor.)
ENGLEMAN—On Feb. 3, '04,in New

Windsor,Miss Fannie Engleman. (See
New Windsor Cor.
LAMBERT.—On Jan. 31, '04, in Bal-

timore. Mr. Iseac Lambert, aged 78
years. Intermene at Winters's church,
on Wednesday.

IN MEMORIAM

On February 12th. two years ago, our belov-ed mother, Rachel A. Mentzel.

Help us dear Lord to bear our sorrow,
For our dear mother who's gone:

Give us grace and strength, dear Saviour,to say—
"Thy will be done."

By her Son's and Daughter's.

Church Notices.

Uniontown charge. Lutheran. Winter'schurch service in the interest of ForeignMissions. at TO a. m. Mt. Union, preachingat 2.30 p. G. W. BAUGHMAN. Pastor.
Union Bridge charge. Reformed church.—Banat church, 10 a. in.; St. l'aul's, 7.30 p. m.

R..T. Macalister, Pastor.

RAYNER IS ELECTED.
The Work of the Legislature will now Be-

gin in Earnest.
On Saturday, there were six mem-

bers of the House present at roll call;
Messrs Speaker, Duvall, Dawkins,
Lansdale, Williams and Kain. On
Monday, there were five present;
Messrs Speaker, Duvall, Haines, Wil-
liante and Hain.
The first vote of the week, for Sen-

ator, was taken on Tuesday, with the
following result; Rayner, 35; McCo-
mas, 32; Smith, 29; Carter, 9; Jackson,
7. The decision to hold another cau-
cus, Wednesday night, overshadowed
all other proceedings, because of the
likelihood that the contest would then
be settled. The vote on Wednesday
was a repetition of that of Tuesday.
At the caucus, after a strong con-

test for a secret vote, an open vote
was decided upon, the result of which
was, Rayner 50, Smith 29, Carter 10.
In this vote, Messrs Haines. Kain aud
Oursler voted for Rayner, Fuss for
Smith, while Senator Beasman stuck
to Carter.
Up to a late hour in the afternoon

the result was in doubt. The dead-
lock still existed, and it was believed
that ex Governor Jackson had the
key in his pocket. He had his Wico-
mico vote, and was in command of
the yotes of Somerset county, which
had been committed to his leadership
be Mr. Joshua W. Miles. He left An-
napolis in the afternoon without giv-
ing any sign of what he intended to
do. It was felt that as long as the
Smith vote held fast and the Rayner
vote was unmoved, no nomination
could be made until ex-Governor
Jackson gave the sign. Late in the
evening he telegraphed to a trusted
friend desiring him to advise the Wi-
comic° and Somerset delegation to
cast their votes for Rayner.
The Smith people could not credit

the idea that the Eastern Shore dele-
gations were lost to them, and they
still had hopes of Resin and the Bal-
timore city delegation, but Mr. Resin
had given the tip to his friends of the
city delegation to vote for the open
caucus, and in making the nomina-
tions to follow Senator Gill, the Ray-
ner leader. There is no intimation
that at any time Mr. Resin counseled
any member who had pledged him-
self for Rayner to violate his pledge.
The Gorman people have nothing

to say. Their defeat is so crushing
that words cannot express their cha-
grin. While they were not particu-
larly wedded to Mr. Smith, they were
opposed to Mr. Rayner. and his elec-
tion is regarded as a drive at the Sen-
ator. Mr. Rasin it is generally be-
lieved, will now tie up with Mr. Ray-
ner, while ex Governor Jackson and
Mr. Miles are looked upon as their
allies in the Eastern Shore.
Annapolis, Md., Feb. 4.—The action

of the democratic caucus held last
night was ratified at noon to-day by
the election of Isidor Rayner to the
Senate of the United States for the
full term of six years, beginning
March 4, 1905.
Mr. Rayner received every demo-

cratic vote in the joint convention ex-
cept one or two, who were absent on
account of sickness. Senator Louis E.
McComas received the full vote of the
republican party.
The scenes accompanying the elec-

tion were inspiring and there was a
manifestation of enthusiasm which
epoke of a united party and augured
future success. Ex Gov. John Walter
Smith, like a true democrat, showed
his cheerful submission to the pop-
ular yerdict by coming into the
chamber and sitting beside Mr. Ray
ner, his successful competitor, while
the vote was taken. Tho Governor
of Maryland, the chairman of the
Democratic State Committee and
other gentlemen of distinction,besides
a great throng of ladies, were also
present.
The enthusiasm of the Legislature

and the galleries broke all bounds
during the voting, and the Speaker
made no effort to subdue the ap-
plause.

Young Gorman Denounces Rasin.

Annapolis, Feb. 4.—It was Rasin's
victory. Everybody here to-day ad-
mits that. In addition,there is a well-
founcted belief that notonly did Resin
beat Ex-Governor Smith, but also
that he completely routed Senator
Gorman.
That there is some basis for this last

belief is found in the remarkable
scene which occurred last night im-
mediately after the vote on the open
ballot, when Rasin's hand was shown
for the first time by his men. all of
whom voted against a secret ballot.
This was the denunciation of Resin

by Senator Gorman, Jr. The scene
was witnessed by several men, all of
wi oin vouch for the accuracy of the
reports, which were circulated last
night and to-day.
It was after the first ballot that

State Senator Gorman gave addition-
al testimony to the intensity of hie
antagonism to Mr. Rayner. Leaving
the caucus chamber, Senator Gorman
made his way to the committee room
where Mr. Resin was installed, and
there he is said to have expressed his
opinion of Mr. Rasin's alleged breach
of faith in no uncertain tones.
According to the most direct infor-

mation, young Senator Gorman, fac
ing Mr. Resin, pointed his finger at
the veteran Democratic boss and let
loose a volley of reproaches couched
in most extreme language and -wind-
ing up with this threat:
"We will railroad you out of poli-

tics !" You promised us your aid,and
you have gone back on your word.
We are done with you."
Tiae scene is reported to have been

most sensational as the son of Mary-
land's political leader in a manner
highly dramatic anathematized the
democratic boss of Baltimore. There
were but few eye-witnesses to the
startling episode, and there was little
disposition on the part of those pres-
ent to speak of it afterward.

Aid for Disabled Teachers.

Annapolis, Md., Feb. 3.—Senator
Thomas to-day introduced a bill to re-
peal and re enact the teacher's pen-
sion law of 1902. It is his object to
eliminate tbe age limit so as to pen-
sion all teachers of good record who
have taught 25 years and are no long-
er able by reason of infirmity to
teach.
The act of -1902 requires an appli-

cant to have reached the age of C5
years, in addition to other qualifica-
tions. That act appropriated annu-
ally $10,000, which provides for 50 ap-
plicants. There have been over 100
applications and the appropriation, it
is considered, should be doubled,
even if the age limit is not removed.
It appears more likely that the law
will be allowed to remain as it is, ex-
cept with $20,000 appropriation in-
stead of $10,000.

Death of Jacob Thomson.

Jacob Thomson, of Westminster,
one of the best known men of this
county, died at his home on Thurs-
day afternoon of pneumonia, aged 50
years. Mr. Thomson was a native of
Taneytown, and about thirty years
ago localed in Westminster where he
established the livery business, in
which he was very successful.
He was a prominent republican,

and in 1899 was candidate for sheriff,
but was defeated. He was twice mar-
ried, his second wife surviving him
with the following children; Mrs.
Samuel Snyder, Baltimore; Mrs. J.
Troxell Knode, Corry, Pa ; Mrs. J.
Frank Byers, New Windsor, Md.; Mr.
William Thomson, Baltimore; Mrs.
George Eckenrode, Charles L., J. Al-
bert, Harry R., Grace, Jessie and
Anna Thomson, of Westminster.

Japan as a Mission Field.

A valued contributor sends us the
following gist of a mission talk by
Elder Mitchell Stover, during the
Bible term held at Maryland Collegi-
ate Institute, Union Bridge:
Japan is the center of interest at

this time. The country has a popu-
lation of 46,553,e91 all upon an area of
161,198 square miles, thus giving a
density of 288 to the square mile.
Carroll county has a population of
79 The Japanese are called the
"Yankees of the east," because of
their advanced civilization. Their
constitution calls for religious free-
dom, and, being a very impulsive
people, take hold of things very
quickly, and recognizing the rapid
development of civilization where
christian religion is tolerated, Japan
naturally opened her doors to the
Missionary and inyited him to come.
This took quite well because the

converts soon developed good princi-
ples and were advanced from position
to position until christianity became
popular because of position, thus sac-
rificing the true spiritual intent of
christianity,hence the object of Japan
in attempting to elevate her standard
of civilization by inviting missionaries
has not continued a success.
They have a compulsory school law,

thus showing that they recognize the
importance of education. The first
street car ever in vented,was in Japan.
Outside of Europe, their navy ranks
second largest—the United States be-
ing first. Japan has 42 835 christians
and 772 missionaries, or one mission-
ary to every 60,172 persons and one
christian to every 1100 people.

Points to Newspaper Contributors.

Write plainly—make the letters
clearly, with a reasonably sharp pen-
cil, and black as possible. Remember
that the eyes of the compositor are
from 211- to 3 feet from the "copy,"
while setting type.
Do not abbreviate words not coin-

monly abbreviated, and do not use
capital letters except in beginning a
sentence or proper names.
Write the names of persons, places,

trades or technical names, and all
words not commonly used, very plain-
ly.
Do not commence a name plainly,

then end it with a scrawl.
Write a little larger hand than

used in ordinary correspondence, and
do not run words together.
Do not interline, or insert words.

When a mistake has been made,
cross out the words and write them
over.
Do not make explanations to the

editor in the body of an article, but
write hint on a separate sheet.
Always observe the simple rule of

dotting the "i" and crossing the "t",
and remember the confusing similar-
ity between "n" and "u."
Incorrect grammar and spelling can

easily be corrected by the office force,
providing the copy is otherwise clear.
Do not affect flourishes, or fancy

writing of any kind, but always write
with the object of preventing mis
takes because of peculiar formation
of letters or words.
Pretty writing is not always good

writing. If you can write more plain-
ly by taking more time, always take
it.
Much of the "copy" which comes

into a printing office must be deciph-
ered and re-written. When a "rush"
is on, there is not time for this, con-
sequently, articles are often "cut," or
dropped in the basket.
When you are sensible of the fact

that your writing is hard to read,,
don't blame the compositor or proof-
reader when aggravating errors ap-
pear.
Place your paper on a smooth and

moderately solid surface, while
writing. The best results are secured
by having a half dozen or more sheets
of paper under the one on which you
are writing.
Poor writing is not always evidence

of ignorance, but it is frequently evi-
dence of carelessness. Cultivate im-
provement—plainness.

Frederick School Deaf and Dumb.

The Maryland School for the Deaf
and Dumb, at Frederick, has issued
its thirteenth biennial report to the
General Assembly. President Black
states that several hundred young
men and girls have completed their
course of study and training in this
school. Many of them have greatly
exceeded expectations in securing em-
ployment. Some have become own-
ers of farms which they are success-
fully cultivating, and a number of
them have secured employment as
teachers in schools for the education
of deaf mutes which they are credit-
ably filling at good salaries.
The boys manufactured in one year

175 pairs of boots and 295 pairs of
shoes and repaired 355 pairs of shoes
and made 49 halters for horses.
In 1902 the outlay in operating the

shoe shop exceeded the income but
$336 08, and in 1903 the deficit was on-
ly $273.19. Hence it will be observed
that, at a trivial cost, the boys ac-
quired a knowledge of a valuable
trade.
At the last regular session of the

General Assembly, held in 1902, an
appropriation of $7,840 was made to
defray the expense of repairs on the
buildings and equipment of the
school and grounds. The ravages of
the weather and the wear and tear
from use for a period of more than 30
years practically required a renova-
tion of the establishment, and exten-
sive repairs have been made at a cost
of $7,387.40. The unexpended sem of
$452 54 of the appropriation will not
be su fficient to complete the necessary
repairs.
The board of visitors states that it

is compelled to ask for an annual ap-
propriation of $30,000 to maintain the
school, economically administered, or
the sum of $60,000 for the two fiscal
years beginning with October 1, 1904.
Principal Charles W. Ely reports

the attendance during the two years
was 130-72 boys and 58 girls. Thirty
of these were new admissions.

$50,000,000 Wanted for Panama.

Washington, Feb. 2.—Within thir-
ty days Secretary Shaw will call in 30
per cent., or over $50,000,000, of the
deposits of the government now
placed with the national banks
through the country, the money to
be used in payment for the prelimin-
ary construction of the Panama can-
al.
Mr. Shaw has had this plan in mind

for some time, and it was known to
the money interests of New York,
which has made earnest argument
against such a large sum being taken
from the government depositories at
such short notice, claiming that a
financial stringency would result.
Mr. Shaw as well as other high offi-

cers of the administration, was im-
pressed with this argument, but fi-
nally decided that it was better pol-
icy to draw upon the surplus rather
than than to issue interest bearing
bonds while the treasury had a sur-
plus of $228,000,000, of which $173,000,
000 was in national banks.
The first call on the banks will be

made about Feb. 12, when 15 per
cent. of the surplus will be asked for;
about ten days later the remainder of
the 30 per cent. will be demanded.
Of the $50,000,000, $40,000,000 will be
paid to the French Panama Com-
pany and $10,000,000 to the govern-
ment of Panama. Whatever money
is given to Columbia must be paid
from some other source, It is believed
that the determination on the part of
Secretary Shaw is proof that the ad-
ministration feels certain of the rat-
ification of the canal treaty, and the
republican and democratic leaders
have reached an understanding on
that point.

THE DISFRANCHISEMENT BILL.
The Plan to Eliminate Colored Voters In-

troduced in Senate.
Annapolis, Md., Feb. 4.—The bill

by which it is proposed to amend the
constitution of the state and disfran-
chise the negro was introduced in the
Senate today by Mr. Wilson, of Prince
George county. It is the measure
framed with the approval of United
States Senator Gorman. Whether it
will pass the Senate is a question, as
a three-fifths vote is necessary. The
bill, in full, is as follows:
A bill entitled, "An act to amend sec-
tion 1 of article 1 of the constitu-
tion of this state, and to provide
for the submission of said amend-
ment to the qualified voters of this
state for adoption or rejection.
Sectionl. Be it enacted by the Gen-

eral Assembly of Maryland (three-
fifths of all the members of each of
the two houses concurring). That
the following section be and the same
is hereby proposed as an amendment
to section 1 of article 1 of the consti-
tution of this state, and if adopted by
the legal and qualified voters thereof,
as herein provided, it shall supersede
and stand in the place and stead of
section 1 of said article 1.
Section 1. All elections by the peo-

ple shall be by ballot. Every male
citizen in the United States, whether
native born or naturalized, of the age
of 21 years or upward, who has re-
sided in this state for one year and
the legislative distr ct of Baltimore
city or in the county in which he may
offer to vote for six months next pre-
ceding the election, and who, more-
over, is duly registered as a qualified
voter as provided in this article, shall
be entitled to vote in the ward or
election district in which he resides at
all elections hereafter to be held in
this state; and in case any county or
city shall be so divided as to form
portions of different electoral districts
for the election of representatives in
Congress, senators, delegates or other
officers then to entitle the person to
vote for such officers he must have
been a resident of that part of the
county or city which shall form a part
of the electoral district in which he
offers to vote for six months preced
ing the election: but a person who
shall have acquired a residence in
such county or city, entitling him to
vote at any such election, shall be
entitled to vote in the election dis-
trict from which he removed, until he
shall have acquired a residence in the
part of the county or city to which he
has removed. Every such male citi
zen of the United States having the
above prescribed qualifications af age
and residence shall be entitled to be
registered so as to become a qualified
voter if he be.
First—A person able to read any

section of the constitution of thie
state submitted to him by the officers
of registration and to give a reason-
able explanation of the sause; or, if
unable from physical disability to
read such section, able to understand
and give a reasonable explanation
thereof when read to him by the reg
istration officers; or,
Second—A person who on the 1st.

day of January, 1869, or prior thereto.
was entitled to vote under the laws
of this state or of any other state of
the United States wherein he then re
sided; or,
Third—Any male lineal descendant

of such last-mentioned person.
No person not thus qualified by

coming under some one of the above
descriptions shall be entitled to be
registered as a qualified voter nor be
entitled to yote.
Section 2. And be it further enact

ed, That the foregoing section hereby
proposed as amendment to the con
stitution of this state shall he, at the
next general election for members of
the General Assembly, to be held in
this state, submitted to the legal and
qualified voters thereof for their
adoption or rejection, in pursuance
of the direction contained in article
XIV of the constitution, and at said
election the vote on said proposed
amendment shall be by ballot, and
upon each ballot there shall be
written or printed the words "For
the Constitutional Amendment" or
"Against the Constitutional Amend-
ment," as the voters shall elect; and
immediately after said election due
returns shall be made to the Governor
of the vote on said proposed amend-
ment as directed by the said XIV
article of the constitution.

Stringer--Gist.

Mr. John Kemp Stringer, of Glyn-
don, and Miss May Beulah Gist.
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. W. M. Gist,
of Carroll county, were married at
8.30 o'clock Tuesday evening, at the
Finksburg Methodist Protestant
Church by Rev. J. E. Nicholson. The
wedding marches were played by Miss
Ida Heyser, of Baltimore. The bride
was attired in Paris muslin over lace,
trimmed with real lace. She carried
a bouquet of bride roses. Her maiu
of honor, Miss Grace Leister,of Finks-
burg, wore pink silk mull, and the
bridesmaid, Miss Ray Little, of York.
Pa., was attired in white silk mull
over pink silk. The groom was at
tended by his brother, Mr. W. T.
Stringer as best man, and the follow-
ing acted as ushers: Messrs Harry and
William Gist, of Finksburg; E. R
Stringer, of Baltimore; Harry Sch-
roeder, of Frederick; Lewis Dawson,
of telyndon; and Claude Allgire, of
Westminster.

Voted Against the Gown.

A month ago, Rev. J. S. Simon, of
Trinity Lutheran church, Hagers-
town, announced that he would com-
mence wearing a gown in his pulpit,
but that definite action on the inno-
vation would be postponed until af-
ter a month's trial, when the matter
would be passed on by his council
and if favorable action be taken, it
would be submitted to the congrega-
tion. On Monday of this week the
council voted down the proposition,
although Rev. Simon favored it.

A Farmers' Institute Committee.

At the recent Farmers' Institute
held in Westminster, at the sugges-
tion of Director W. L Amoss, a Com-
mittee was chosen for the purpose of
satisfactorily locating, hereafter, in-
stitutes to be held in thiscounty. The
committee named was Joshua Gist,
Westminster;   Rupp, Manches-
ter; Elmer Wooden, Hampstead;
Luther M. Bushey, Sykesville; Jesse
P. We3 bright, Middleburg; Solomon
Myers, Taneytown.

How Heavy a Brick May Be.

Some years ago a man bet another
that he could not move an ordinary
brick tied to the end of a cord two or
three miles long. A straight and lev-
el road just outside Chichester, N. Y.,
was selected for the trial. The brick
was not moved, and the man lost his
bet for a large amount. It was stated
by someone present that the brick,
although weighing only seven pounds
would from a distance of two or three
miles represent a dead weight of
nearly a ton.

If you are going to house-keeping,
or farming. "in the spring" you will
want the RECORD. Il you will simply
leave home, for a position somewhere,
you will want the RECORD. If you
are not just suited in the papers you
are now taking, you want the REC
ORD. If you have been borrowing
from your neighbor, stop it, and send
for the RECORD. Even if you think
you have enough other papers, it will
still pay you to add the Rkeoan to
the number. Try it.

Masquerade Party at Winfield.

(For the RECORD.)
Social, Pit,Panic and Flinch parties

dances and entertainments of most
every description, have been the rage
in these parts for the past month,but
that which °mired at the Winfield
Academy Hall, Friday evening, Jan.
29th., was something out of the ordi-
nary and which will long be remem-
bered by all who were present as the
leading social happening of the sea-
son. The occasion was a select mas-
querade party given by the young
folks of Winfleld.
About 8 o'clock, the masqueraders

began to arrive and by 9 o'clock, the
hall was buzzing with a jolly lot of
"Funnie Fellows." Singing, playing,
cake-walking, etc., were the chief
amusements during the masquerade
part of the program.
After the judges, consisting of

Messrs Aubrey J. Stem, C. Edward
Stem and Howard M. Zile, had given
their decision for the best costume,
all were asked to remove their masks.
From that until quite a late hour,
party plays, "Flinch" aud "Pit" were
indulged in. About 11 o'clock refresh-
ments consisting of ham, sandwiches,
coffee and cake were served.
The prize, which was a beautiful

Gibson Girl cushion, given for the
best costume, was won by Miss Laura
Buckingham, of Winfield. The lucky
girl wore a dress of blue trimmed in
gilt stars. The make up was that of a
queen.
Inere were quite a number of elab-

orate costumes present. Among the
most attractive were: "Night," worn
by Miss Elsie Albert and Mrs. Grace
Stem; "Little Red Riding Hood" by
Miss Stella Aldridge; "The Bride" by
Miss Vera Pittinger; "Bat" by Miss
Golds. M. Frizzell; "Santa" by Elmer
Bennett, and "King Lear" by Arthur
M. Zile.
Thoee present were, Mrs. Margie

Hering, of Westminster; Misses Mag-
gie Eisenhart, Vera Pittinger, Flora
Gosnell, Edna Pickett, Minnie Pickett,
Lottie Eyler, Grace Franklin, Effie
Koontz, Susie Caples,Minnie Waddell
Addie Barnes, Laura Buckingham,
Florence Brandenburg,Mabel Dorsey,
Maggie Houck, Mary Brandenburg,
Mary Houck, Stella Aldridge, Mary
Bennett, Golda Frizzell, Mafnie Mc-
Dannel, of Frederick; Grace Stem,
Addie Dickson. Clara Foutz, Elsie
Albert, of Westminster; Debbie Zile,
Bertie Cover, Maude Stem, Carrie,
Abbie and Mettle Shoemaker; Messrs
Truman Neill, John Eisenhart, Harry
Pickett, Arthur Albert,Clifton Waltz,
Harry Bushey, Robert Brandenburg,
of M. C. 1.; Wilbur Buckingham,
Roscoe Aldridge, of M. C. I., Willie
Hughes, Elmer-Benuett, David Stem,
Arthur Zile, N. H. Delaplane, of Bal-
timore, Eanus Gosnell, Ernest Coyer,
Ermand Shoemaker, Frank Bran-
denburg, 011ie Pickett, John Bushey
and Prof. U. S. Bradley; Mr. and Mrs
Howard M. Zile, Mr. and Mrs. Samuel
Bair, Mr. and Mrs. A. J. Stem and
Mr. and Mrs. C. Edward Stem.

Orphans' Court Prodeedings.

MONDAY, Feb. 1st., 1904.--The last
will and testament of Margaret Ann
Babylon admitted to probate and let-
ters testamentary thereon granted
unto Joshua F. Magee, who received
warrant to appraise, also order to
notify creditors.
Letters of administration on the es-

tate of George Shaffer, late of Carroll
County, deceased, granted unto Levi
Shaffer, who received warrant to ap-
praise, also order to notify creditors.
Henry Galt, executor of Lydia E.

Crabbs, late of Carroll County, de
ceased, received order to sell personal
property.
David W. Burns, administrator of

Daniel Burns, settled first and final
account.
TUESDAY, Feb. 2nd., 1904.—Joshua

F. Magee, executor of Margaret Ann
Babylon, deceased, received order to
sell personal property, also order to
sell real estate.
Joseph L. Young, executor of Nel-

son B. Young, deceased, received or-
der to sell personal property.
Ann R. Haines and Willie L. Farver

administrators of John T. Haines, de-
ceased, received order to sell personal
property.
William E. Snyder and John H.

Baird, administrators d. b. n. c. t. a.,
of John Baird, deceased, settled first
and final account.

Maryland at St. Louis Fair. -
—

Statehouse, Annapolis, Md , Feb.
2.—A large delegation of citizens of
Baltimore and vicinity, many of
whom represented the business and
commercial interests of the city, came
here to day in the interest of the ex-
tra appropriation of $60,000 for the
Maryland exhibit and building at the
St. Louis Fair. By appointment the
delegation met the Finance Commit-
tee of the Senate and the Ways and
Means Committee in joint session in
the House chatnber and clearly set be-
fore the committees the exact needs
of the Maryland Commission to the
St. Louis Fair.
General L. Victor Baughman, who

is a member of the commission, and
who has been taking great interest iu
the success of the fair from a Mary-
land standpoint, was the principal
spokesman of the delegation, and
Senator Robinson, chairman of the
Finance Committee, presided over the
meeting. General Baughman showed
the needs of an extra appropriation
of $60,000 for the exhibits and the
building. Chairman Robinson, after
the speeches had been coneluded,gave
the delegation every reason to believe
that the matter would be carefully
considered. He seemed to look with
favor upon the request-, and added:
"Wimeneyer the Finance and the
Ways and Means Committees have a
call for a large appropriation of the
state's money we always like to feel
that if it is granted we have at our
backs the support of influential and
well-known business interests, and
particularly of such a large and im-
portant city as Baltimore."
General Baughman, in the course

of his remarke, gave some very inter-
esting data regarding the fair. He
said that the area of the St. Louis
Fair is 1,240 acres, while Chicago's
was only 643. The space under roof
is 128 acres. Chicago had 82 acres.
The appropriation, by states and ter-
ritories at St. Louis amount already
to $6,749,986, with assurances of
$8,000,C00. Chicago had in all $5,400,
000. The foreign buildings and the
gardens occupy three times the space
for like purposes at Chicago. Thirty-
seven independent foreign govern-
ments and 16 colonial governments
have made app.10priatiOns of $7,017,
250. Independent of these, several
European cities have separate ex-
hibits, including Paris and Berlin.
St. Louis has subseribed $5,000,000 to
the fair, as has also the State of Mis-
souri, and the United States govern-
ment has appropriated $5,000,000. A
committee is before Congress at the
present time trying to obtain $5,000,
000 more.
General Baughman stated that it

would require at least $25,000 of the
$60,000 asked for to erect a suitable
building for Maryland. This build-
ing, he said, would be an exact repio-
duction of the building at the Charles-
ton Exposition. The plans and spec-
ifications are complete, and General
Baughman said that Frank A. Furst,
a member of the commission, and
himself w.re waiting to obtain the
appropriation beforegoing to St. Louis
to make the arrangements for the
construction of the building. Mary-
land Day will be celebrated on Sep-
tember 12, and the Governor and
many representatives are expected to
be on hand at that time.

The RECORD will be sent on trial,
three months for 250.

COUNTY CORRESPONDENCE.
The Latest Items of News furnished by

our Regular Contributors,
All communications for the REconD mustbe signed by the writer's own name; not nec-essarily for publication. but as au evidencethat the matters and facts transmitted arelegitimate and correct. Items of a inischiev-.ous character are not wanted.

Uniontown.—The Comedy, "Miss
Topsy Turvy," was given by the
Happy-Go Lucky Club of Double
Pipe Creek, in the I. 0. M. hall, on
last Friday night to a crowded house.
notwithstanding the preyalence of
very disagreeable weather, and we
are safe in saying that had the night
been a more favorable one, many
would have failed to have gained ad-
mission. The many however, who did
come, were pleasantly disappointed
in having an entertainment far above
the average, and we believe the best
ever given in our town. Disappoint-
ed ? Yes, for Redlanders, you know,
are regarded by some, as being some-
what antique in manners and back-
ward in education, and this Happy-
Go-Lucky Club crowd hails from that
remote section of this universe near-
by to "Terra Habra," and therefore,
as a matter of course by applying the
above qualifications, a very tame
affair would be put upon the boards.
To review the play and several

actors, critically, is not in our power,
nor do we even possess the inclination
to do so, for tear of being criticized
ourself,save to remark that Miss Mary
Weybright, as "Topsy Turvy," and
Harry Warren, as "Ned" the negro
servant, in their impersonations of
their respective characters, were well
nigh perfect. Miss Alma Lieb gave
several recitations which evoked
much applause. The tableaux, bridai
scene, courtship, &c., were good.
In the audience were representa-

tives from New Windsor, Linwood,
Union Bridge, Taneytown, Tyrone
and Frizellburg. The Lodge netted
a snug sum from the entertainment
and at their meeting on Saturday
night gave the club a hearty vote of
thanks.
Harry Stone is very ill from an at-

tack of pneumonia.
Dr. Kemp had an upset,on Wednes-

day, and his horse in trying to kick
loose, cut a blood vessel without any
serious injury however, to the animal.
On Sunday, Rev. C. E. McCullough,

pastor of the M. P. church,will preach
two special sermons; at 10.30 a. m.,
his theme will be, "The Unity of the
Apostolic church," and at 7.00 p.
"belf fulfilment." All are cordially in-
vited and the members of the church
are especially urged to attend the
morning service.
Rev. John D Clark will preach in

the Church of God, Sunday morning
and evening, on the following sub-
jects. Morning, "The Christians
Rest." Evening, "Use and Abuse of
the World " Preaching in the Frizell-
burg Church of God, Sunday after-
noon, at 2.45.
Mrs. Reese and Mises Bessie Mering

were guests at Misses A. & C. Mer-
ing's, last week.
The boarding students of New

Windsor College had a jolly sled ride
through town, last Saturday even-
ing. They stopped for a short call
on their schoolmates, Mary and Harry
Baughman.
The latest victims of mumps are

Mrs. W. P. Englar, Mary Baughman
and Miss Lula Baer.
Joseph Fraaklin and mother were

guests at Wm. Segafoose's. Mrs.
Franklin remained for a visit.
Misses Alexina, Clay and Ida Mer-ing attended the reception at Samuel

Galt's, on Thursday evening.
On Tuesday evening, William Shaw

entertained a number of his friends
with selections on his graphophoneat his home near town.
Henry C. Cover is confined to bed

with an atta,ck of acute rheumatism.
Earl King, of Eglon, W. 1, a., a stu-deut of the M. C. I., Union Bridge,

made a brief visit to his friend, Ur' .Fielder Gilbert; also was one of the
guests at the Cashman-Slonaker mar-
riage last week.
Harry Myerly, of Garrison, Green

Spring Valley, was the guest of his
cousin, G. W. Slonaker, several dayslast week, and was present at the
marriage of his daughter.
On Tuesday evening,Misses Alvertaand Ennna Erb entertained a few of

their friends very pleasantly. The
evening was spent in conversation,
music and yarioue games. Refresh
ments of ice cream, cake, fruit and
chocolate were served. Those presentwere Mr. Josiah Erb, Harvey Erb and
wife, Miss Eva Gilbert, Messrs Melvin
Routeon and G. Fielder Gilbert.

New Windsor.—Miss Eugenia Pin-ner, of Baltimore, is visiting Miss
Marie Baile.
Preston Roop entertained a numberof his gentlemen friends, on Mondayevening.
Herbert Getty entertained the

"Wednesday Evening Club," thisweek.
Mr. and Mrs. John Owens returnedhome on Sunday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Englar tender-ed a reception to quite a number oftheir relatives and friends on Thurs-day evening, in bonor of their sonHerbert and wife, who were recentlymarried.
Miss Mary Virginia Otto died sud-denly shortly before noon Wednes-day at the home of her brother-in-law,Charles C. Martin, at Medford, at theage of 56 years. She was preparingto go to a quilting party, and Mr.Martin had the sleigh at the door totake her, when she was stricken withapoplexy and died within 2 hours.Miss Otto was a daughter of the latePeter Otto, and a sister of MessrsCharles and Samuel T. Otto, of thisplace. From her girlhood she was amember of Winter's Lutheran churchnear this place, where funeral serviceswill be held on Saturday afternoon.Master Frank Carbaugh is sickthreatenea with typhoid fever.
Miss Fannie Engleman a highlyrespected and christian lady died ather home High Main St., on Wednes-day night at o'clock, of acute indi-gestion. She ate her supper, and didher evening work, and was taken sickvery suddenly, and died before medi-cal aid arrived. She was 67 years and13 eleys old, interment on Friday af-ternoon at Winter's church buryingground of which church she a veryearnest worker.
Miss Cora Buffington who fell onthe ice last week, and hurt ner

is able to be out with the aid ofcrutches.
The retnains of Isaac Latnberd werebrought to New Windsor on Wednes-day morning, on the 10.10 o'c4ocktrain, and were taken from here toWinter's cemetery for interment. Mr.Lamberd was at one time a residentof this district.

Union Bridge.—Miss Grace McCoy,of Reisterstown, Md., is spending aweek or more with Mr. and Mrs. Dr.Wm. 1). Brown.
Mrs. Martha Phillips, of Gist, isspending several weeks with herdaughter, Mrs. Oscar L. Hess.
Mrs. Wm. D. Englenuan is on thesick list at present, but is improving.
J. Hamilton Repp is reported as en-joying the wild climate in Sanford,

Florida.
John T. Miller, clerk in W. D. Engle-man's store, has accepted a positionin Sparrow's Point Company store,and will leave here Monday, Feb. 8.
Calyin Repp, of Balthnore,is spend-ing several weeks with his aged fath-er, Samuel Repp, and his sister, Mrs.John H. Repp and family.
Captain Thorton Wright received atelegram this week aunouncing thedeath of his brother-in-law, CalvinSpence, in Newark, N. J.

Linwood.—Mrs. Caroline Engler,
who slipped and fell on the icy pave-
ment in the rear ot her residence, on
Monday inorning,is improving,though
still confined to her bed.
Misses Mollie Carter and Lulu

Etzler visited friends at Waynesboro,
last week.
. Misses Minnie and Clara Sittig, of
near Uniontown, are spending this
eek with Mrs. Samuel Dayhoff.
Joseph Gilbert, of Chambersburg,

Pa., returned to his home, Monday.
The trustees of the hall at their

meeting the tirst of the week, declar-
ed a dividend of 3 per cent on the
capital stock.
Either the correspondent was care-

less in writing, or the editor careless
in spelling last week, as what was in-
tended for "Nathan" appeared as
"Martha."
On Thursday, at high noon, Miss

Helen Hibberd was married at the
home of her uncle and aunt, Mr. and
Mrs. Thomas J. Haines, to Arthur M.
Rencher, of Jesterville, Wicomico
county. An elatorate wedding break-
fast was served, preceding the cere-
mony, to the few invited guests who
were either close relatives or intimate
friends of the bride. The ceremony
was performed by Rev. Edgar T.
Read, of Union Bridge. After the
ceremony the couple took the after•
noon train for Washington and other
points east.

Marker's Mill.—A very pleasant
birthday and sleighiug was given at
the home of Mr. and Mrs. James
Strevi,g, in honor of their daughter,
Miss Alta; the evening was spent in
games, vocal and instrumental music,
until 11 o'clock, when all were invited
to the dining room, when chocolate,
apples, cakes and fancy confectionery
were served in abundance. During
the wee small hours the company bid
the host and hostess good-night, and
returned to their respective homes.
Those present were, James Strevigseed wife, Samuel H. Eckard and

wife; Misses Carrie and Daisy Hawk,
of Harney; Beulah Koontz, Mamie,
Alta and Grace Strevig, Annie Cur-
rens, Dottie Krebs, Emma Myers,
Beulah and Jueanna Eckard; Messrs
Victor Hawk, of Harney; Elmer Sny-
der, of Kingsdale,Pa.; James, George,Paul and Charles Streyig, Wilson
Krebs, Grover Maus, Russel, Vernon,
Oliver and Murray Myers, Clarence
Koontz, Harry Renner and Jacob
Hahn.
On Tuesdaby evening, Feb. 2nd., the

hospitable home of John H. Marker
and wife was thrown open to a crowdof sleighers. The evening was very
pleasantly in social chat and music,after which all was inyited to the
dining room to partake of refresh-nsents, to which all did ample justice.
Those present were, John H. Markerand wife, Augustus Myers and wife,John T. Koontz aud wife, Samuel H.
Eckard and wife; Misses Florence,Nora and Annie 111yers,Bertie Koontz,
Beulah and Joeanna Eckard andViola Marker; Messrs Edgar Keefer,
Herbert Koontz, Russel, Vernon Mur-
ray and Oliver Myers.
Harry Thompson, the mail clerk on

Wagon D., has not been on duty for
the past few days, on the account of
his father, Jacob Thompson, beingvery ill.

Double Pipe Creek.—Ed ward Koons
moved into T. J. Kolb's vacant house,last Saturday.
Miss Alma Leib, of Mt. Pleasant,Frederick county, spent a few dayslast week with her uncle's family, Dr.C. H. Diller.
Harry Warren is very sick at pres-ent writing.
C. Marquet moved, Monday, intothe house vacated by Edward Koons.
Edmund Teeter, of M. C. I., UnionBridge, spent Tuesday with MissMary Weybright.
William N. Fogle will open store in

the store house of T. J. Kolb,in a few
weeks.
The Haupy-Go-Lucky Club, of this

place, visited Uniontown last Friday
evening, to render the play, "Miss
Topsy Turvy." Although the weath-
er was extremely inclement. they en-
joyed the trip and especially the kind
hospitality shown them by the peo-ple. They wish to express their
thanks, especially, to Dr. and Mrs.Luther Kemp.
Quite a number persons of thisplace have been attending the epecial

Bible terna at M. C. I.
Master Russell Troxell is on thesick list.
Willie Diller, of W. M. C., spentlast Saturday and Sunday at home.
F. J. Shorb was in Baltimore oneday last week, on business.
Marlin Shorb was at home over

Sunday.
Miss Lucy Coockerly spent last

Sunday with her parents of neartown.
Charles Eyler, of Baltimore, spenta few days this week at home.

Gist.—Polar weather is with us
again. The thermometer registered 2°above zeto on Monday night of thisthis week.
Farmers are doing very little exceptfeeding. Even the young people seemto have stopped to taiee breath as wesee very few sleighs on the road.
Wagen A., is having some difficulty

in getting around.
Ray Brown is convalescing slowly.
Mrs. Brice Shipley has been on thesick list for some time.
Washington Camp No. 20, of thisplace, initiated three candidates atits last meeting.
There is quite a fight being made inthis neighborhood for the appoint-ment of road coin tnissioners for this

district.
Miss Margaret Wilson, sister of Mrs.Thomas Snydee, of this place, is verysick at Robert E. Wilson's of near

Granite, Baltimore Co.

Fixing Coal Prices for 1904.

The bituminous coal operators andminers are in conveption in Indiana-polis trying to lix coal prices andwages for 1904. The operators con-tend for the 1902 scale.which is equiv-alent to a reduction of 12 per-cent inwages, while the miners present thepresent scale as their ultimatum.
The operators claim that owing tothe magnitude of the operations ofindependent operators, not controlledby their organization, they cannotcontinue present coal prices andwages at a profit; that an immenseamount of cheap coal is being market-ed, in comeetition with the coal con-trolled by them.
The grounds upon which the minerstaleo their stand is that the competi-tion of the operators in the centralcompetitive field and those outside isnot as keen as the operators wouldhave them believe. The miners say

that at least in Ohio and Pennsyl-vania their men have not steady work
and that all over the central competi-tive field the cost of liviug is such atthis time that they cannot accept acut in wages and maintain a fairstaudard of livitig.
It is charged that the Ohio and

Pennsylvania operators have stored4,000,000 tons of coal on the lakes and
at other points.
The miners have $1,000,000 in their

national treasury. The Illinois miners
have $600,000 in their own treasury,
and time other states have at least
$400.000. making $2,000,000 in cash
available for any emergency. The
strike assessment on the paying mem-
bership of the organizatiou, which is
approximately 300,000 at this time,
has just been increased from 10 to 25
cents a month, which will bring in
approximately $75,000 this month and
in March. A suspension of operations
ia the four states would mean that
117,000 of the membership would go
out and after April 1, would not be.on
the assessment list.
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Playing of Games.

Possibly no home q- uestion has been

subject to more difference of opinion,

or debate, than the playiog of games
.

and it is quite probable that there is

no solution to the general question

which will meet with common accept-

ance. (lames and their character, a
s

well as the conditions under which

they are played, vary as greatly a
s

do the persons who engage in them.

They also vary greatly as to the ele-

ments of chance and skill contained

in them, aside from their general

characteristics; and the material,

even, from which they are made, and

their adaptability to the occasion of

their use, have much to do with their

reputation, and the good or ill results

of their playing.

It is probably true, in a general

sense, that games requiring the most

skill and thought are the least objec-

tionable, and that as the element of

chance predominates, so does eyery-

thing objectionable increase in con-

nection with a game. In other words,

when the playing, or winning, of a

game depends on the training of eye,

mind or hand, the act is largely re-

lieved of excitement, and becomes, in

a certain sense, labor; at least, there

is an atmosphere, or influence, con-

nected with such games which is an-

tagonistic to chance and the gam-

bling spirit, and they are thus largely

removed from the participation of

those who succeed in turning the re-

sult of their amusements, so-called,

into more or less disreputable charm_

nels.
As an illustration, take eyen such

games as are commonly played in ho-

tels and in gambling centres, and we

find that billiards, and various table

games of ekill,are decidedly less harm-

ful than those played on the quiet in

clubs and gambling houses. Billiards

could be used as a gambling game,

but only to a limited degree, and it

possesses but little attraction or

adaptability for those having the

gambling spirit largely developed.

Among the more domestic games,

chess stands pre-eruinent as the least

objectionable of all. Indeed, it is dif-

ficult to understand how it could be

used disreputably, and the same is

true of checkers and other board

games in which there is no element of

chance. Gamblers, or those who make

harm out of gaming, do not patronize

such games-they are "too slow."

We consider the dice cup, on which

the playing of certain games depends,

the emblem of harm. Even that ap-

parently innocent home game of par-

cheesi, is completely changed in char-

acter by the chance throwing of cer-

tain spots, which at once opens up

opportunities for the display of the

very worst elements of one's make-

up-meanness, anger, contention and

partiality. Indeed, the harm in most

games arises from the ill effects they

have on the temper and habits of the

players, and the side issues which

seem their natural and appropriate

accompanists.

Certain games may he played with

the regulation playing cards, with lit-

tle or no harm. Whist, is one of

them. If this was the only game of

cards, gamblers would be compelled

to seek some other convenient device,

as there is next to nothing in the

game which appeals to passion or the

gambling spirit;it is a test of memory.

Other games with cards may be, and

often are, played with no apparent ill

results, depending wholly on sur-

roundings and participants. Such

games as poker-which cannot be

played without a stake,or bet-should

not be indulged in under any condi-

tions, for the reason that they com-

bine betting, chance, and direct

appeal to passion, in their playing

regulations.

Those who play games promiscu-

ously, and under nearly all circum-

stances, argue in extenuation that

"you can make harm out of any-

thing" but the argument is fallacious,

as a defense of a disreputable game.

No game, or sport, is permissible, un-

less it be for amusement, relaxation,

or improvement of body or mind. One

need not indulge in the disreputable

games to secure either.

When one assumes that he can play

poker, for instance, without harm, he

must first realize that he has not only

himself to consider in his act; that the

safety of society is based on the prin-

ciple that one has no right to harm

others, either directly or by example,

and he can never be sure that his per-

sonal indulgence (even if harmless to

himself) may not lead to harm for

others. Again, poker being a medium

commonly used for gambling, it is

thereby disreputable and dangerous,

and none can indulge in it without

the chance of being hat used, or caus-

ing harm, any more than they can

with safety handle carelessly,or with-

out thought, any other medium or

element dangerous to life or charac-

ter.
Our opinion is that many games are

not only permissible, but harmless

and beneficial. While it may be that

most of us could always employ our

time more profitably, there are condi-

tions of mind which come upon us all,

at times in life, and more frequently

while young, which seem to demand

that we indulge in a game of some

kind which leads to a healthful

broadening of our mental faculties,

and does it iu the shape of an amuse-

ment, almost without our knowledge.

The playing of a game, innocently

and for pastime, seeums as necessary to

our growth of mind, as food is for the

body-a sort of mental stimulus and

exercise-attainable in no other way.

Without attempting to settle the

subject, we nevertheless conclude

that games of chance, and those

which rest on betting, or forfeits,

should be avoided, while those which

depend on skill and study, and the

least objectionable forms of chance,

or luck, may be indulged in with lit-

tle or no harm. In no case, however,

should games be played which intee-

fere with study, or our duties, nor

should they be engaged in when they

ruffle out:temper or cultivate elements

of meanness in character.

There is still another sense in which

the question must be considered,

which is, that all games which set a

fashion, or which are the nucleus of

social functions, have a tendency to

degenerate into habitual eatuiug,

and, to a certain extent, at least, to

lower the standard of society and in-

terfere with the thought, time and

greater usefulness, of those who be-

come devotees of such occasions.

Exemption From Jury Service.

A bill has been introduced in the

House, by John J. Stump, of Alle-

gany, which we presume is of purely

local significance, and yet it involves

a question worthy of consideratio
h

for general application Briefly, the

bill provides that individuals who

have served on a jury are exempt

from such service for four years afte
r

date of said service. Not having the

bill before us, we do not know wheth-

er it is contemplated that persons are

ineligible, as well as "exempt," du-

ring the four years, but the presump-

tion is that they are not,and that the

measure simply contemplates doing

away, in part, with compulsory jury

service.
We are of the opinion that the en-

tire system of drawing juries should

be revamped. As we stated last week

certain persons are drawn for such

service, the only explanation of which

is that they are drawn through politi-

cal influence, for partisan ends, un-

less it is to be assumed that the old

saying, "justice is blind," is true, and

that those who are supposed to dis-

pense justice must be drawn by some

sort of "blind" system.

Mr. Stump's measure, while appar-

ently looking only toward exemption

from jury duty, of those, possibly,

whose business engagements are such

as to entail pecuniary loss while in

compulsory attendance at court, set-

tling the troubles of others, should, we

think, also positively exempt, at all

times, those who can neither read nor

write,and whose mental equilibrium is

such as to unfit them for such impor-

tant duties.

Certainly an individual who is prac-

tically disqualified for voting, on ed-

ucational grounds, should also be dis-

qualified for jury duty. It is one of

the indefensible points of our present

election law that it places the act of

voting on a higher plane than jury

service, district school trusteeship,

payment of taxes, and even eligibility

for important elective office; of course

we all understand that voting qual-

ifications are subject to the whims

and plans of political managers, and

and that the conferring of the voting

power is not so much a question of

right, as of might; thefore, as jury

service is not directly a matter which

relates to political power, it is left

open to the participation of those

who may not be intelligent enough to

vote, but who are still intelligent

enough to pass on questions of law

and equity. If any more ridiculous

proposition exists in the state of

Maryland, at present, we fail to rec-

ognize it.

That Barber Board.

There are always a few humorous

features connected with the rather

serious matter of legislating for the

people of a state, and the "funniest"

of these so far this term is the propo-

sition, embodied in a bill, to create a

"State Board of Barbers" of three

inembers,to be appointed by the Gov-

ernor, with a salary of $5.00 per day

and an additional mileage allowance

of 3 cents for each mile traveled while

on duty traveling over the state in-

specting barber shops.

The bill further requires that no

persons shall officiate with lather

brush and hair clippers unless they

have first served as an "apprentice"

in a regular shop for at least three

years, and hold a "diploma from the

Board of Examiners." There is a

penalty attached of $10.00 and im-

prisonment for 30 days, for violation

of this proposed

The effort is too ridiculous to con-

sider seriously for a minute, and yet

the budding genius who had the gall

to offer,it must have been in earnest.

He should have gone a little further

and extended the ramifications of his

bill to bath-room keepers, chiropo-

dist, manicurists, boot-blacks and

all others who in any way care for the

human face or form; and, while he

was about it, he could, with a consid-

erable measure of appropriateness

and need,have provided "Examiners"

for hotel toilet rooms and appliances.

The bill does not impose a fine

on a man for shaving himself, nor

for letting his hair or beard grow in-

stead of patronizing a tonsorialist,nor

even on the woman who places a milk

crock on top of her boy's head and

clips off all the hair that sticks out

around the edges. Such people

ought not be left slip so easily, and it

is not too late yet to catch them with

an amendment. A law which so hu-

manely discourages the evolution of

barbers from the rough, and would

put out of business the cross roads

amateur, should go to the very foun-

tain head of the evils which beset the

"profesh."

In so far as the bill aims to destroy

"microbes" and such other animals

which may infest the pinnacle of the

human structure, it deserves quite

considerable consideration; but, there

are so many wheels, bugs, bees and

the like, which get into these pin-

nacles that could not be eradicated

even by a professional examiner, and

as there are so many ways of "get-

ting shaved" in spite of all the bar-

bers and favorable legislation, we

think it a mere waste of talent to at-

tempt to educate mankind up to the

point of a State diplomaed shampoo-

sorialist. Let 'em go, for if they don't

get microbed and buneed up about

the head by a butcher barber, they

will in some other way.

Floral Antiseptic

Tooth Powder. Efficient and ex-

ceedingly agreeable. It thoroughly

cleanses the Teeth, keeps them white

the breath sweet, and the gums

healthy. Contains nothing injurious.

Cap bottles only 10 cents-at McKel-

lip's Drug Store.

The Governor's Promises.

Governor Warfield, in a speech de-

livered before the election, at Centre-

ville, Queen Annes County, made the

following statements with reference

to his stand on the public school

question. As he is now in position

to make his promises good,and to use

his influence with the legislature to

carry out his expressed sentiments,

the people who feel as he tallied are

now waiting for the "delivery of the

goods;"
"During my canvass for the nomi-

nation for Governor I said that I be-

lieved that the public school system

should be kept free from political in-

fluences. Our schools are for the

children of the whole people. I know

their advantages. I was educated by

thew, and taught in them. I have al-

ways been a warm and earnest advo-

cate of the public schools, and am

familiar with the workings of the sys-

tem, haying taught under the first

system adopted under the constitution

of 1867.
"I have definite ideas on this sub-

ject and it will be a source of pride to

me if I can aid in bringing about im-

provements where they are needed in

our public school system. The Demo-

cratic party believing in minority

representation in the school hoards,

passed in 1900 a law guaranteeing such

minority representation on all county

school boards. Such representation

is a safeguard against improper or

partisan actions by the boards, be-

cause it gives the opportunity for

close scrutiny and of wide publicity

in the proceedings of the prespective

county boards. During the last four

years the schools have been well con-

ducted, and the school funds have

been honestly disbursed.
"If I am elected governor, and I

believe I will be, I shall see that the

school commissioners are of the high-

est character, and whatever appoint-

ments I may make will he with a

view of bringing about such a result.

I will want men of ability, men in-

terested in public education,and their

political affiliations and activities

shall not be a condition precedent to

their appointment.
"Teaching should be recognized as

an important and difficult profession.

like law, medicine, engineering or any

other of the honorable professions. It

needs special preparation and teach-

ers should be appointed solely with

reference to their professional and

moral qualifications.
"In order to encourage competent

and intelligent persons to enter arid

remain in the ranks of the profession

adequate salaries should be paid to

teachers, and not a renutneration-as

in many cases-less than that paid to

janitors and persons occupying such

positions in the public service. The

Legislature should fix a minimum

salary for the teachers, to be placed

as high as all the conditions of the

problem will admit.
"Teaching being a profession, it is

of the highest importance that the

superintendents (now called exami-

ners) should he professionally quali-

fied. A school superintendent should

.ce an experienced teacher and an ed-

ucational expert. Experience in law,

medicine or journalism does not in-

sure the qualifications pecessary for

work of efficient teaching or super-

vising.

An Early Riser.

A strong, healthy, active constitu-

tion depends largely on the condition

of the liver. The fatuous little pills

known as DeWitt's Little Early Risers

not only cleanse the system but they

strengthen the action of the liver and

rebuild the tissues supporting that

organ. Little Early Risers are easy

to act, they never grip and yet they

are absolutely certain to produce re-

sults that are satisfactory in all cases.

Sold by J. McKellip, Druggist, Tan-

eytown, Md.

The Ideal Senator.

Of all offices in the land, there is

not one which it is more important to

keep above suspicion than that of

United States Senator. From the be-

ginning of the government it was the

ideal of the people as well as of the

early Senators themselves that no

taint of vulgar personal dishonesty

should impair time dignity and great-

ness of the Senate. This body was in-

tended, by those who made the se

leetion of its members peculiar and

out of harmony with strictly popular

institutions, to be reserved for men

who could command not merely the

support of an easily influenced public

but of state legislators, who might be

supposed to have a particular knowl-

edge of the qualifications of a United

States Senator.

The time came soon when men made

party rattler than the nation the ob-

ject of solicitude, and in the period of

reconstruction after the Civil War

there were radical senators who ap

peered to be without scruples when

the interests of party seemed to de-

mand it. At no time, however, would

it have been possible for the public, to

entertain a suspicion that any mem-

ber of the Senate could sell his influ

enee for money. Indeed, the mere

election of a rascal to the Senate

would have made of hint an honest

man in this respect for his term of ser-

vice.
lt is to the building up of the local

party machine and its influence over

state politics that is due the spread of

corruption; and it is to the public

familiarity with dishonesty in politics

that is due the public sense of the

possibility of persona! dishonesty in

the Senate. That a Senator should

descend to base weans to advance the

interests of his party and that he

should even buy up legislators to

achieve his own election have not

been beyond belief; but that he

should enrich his private pocket by

the most primitive and direct meth-

ods of the congenital scoundrel is an

idea which has been reserved as the

climax of political corruption.-Phil.

Record.

Escaped an Awful Fate.

Mr. H. Haggins, of Melbourne, Fla.,

writes, "My doctor told me I had

Consumption and nothing could be

done for me. I was given up to die.

Time offer of a free trial bottle of Dr.

King's New Discovery for Consump-

tion, induced me to try it. Results

were startling. I am now on the road

to recovery and owe all to Dr. King's

New Discovery. It surely saved my

life." This great cure is guaranteed

for all throat and lung diseases by R.

S. McKinney Druggists. Price 50c and

$1.00. Trial Bottles free.

Standard Oil at Retail.

To write of abuses without being

abusive is part of Miss Tarbell's

strength as a historian. Her ability

is equalled by her dignity. And no-

where is better illustrated than in

Chapter III of the second part of her

"History of Standard Oil Company,"

appearing in McClure's for February.

She takes up her narration at the

point where Mr. Rockefeller, control-

ling the oil refining and transporta-

tion of the country, turned to the

markets as his next field of conquest.

Just as, when struggling for railroad

rebates and pipe-lines, no obstacles

had been too great for his towering

genius to overcome, so, in the fight

for the retail oil trade, no detail was

too petty to escape his comprehensive

eye. It was "cutting to kill" even at

the country peddler, driving from

door to door, who had stocked his

wagon from an independent refiner.

How the screw was turned on the

dealer Miss Tarbell tells. There was

the information bureau, by means of

which shipments of independent oil

could be followed. There was pres-

sure brought to bear upon the con-

signee by agents of the Standard

(sometimes in disguise of a fictictious

Doctors first prescribed
Ayer's Cherry Pectoral over
60 years ago. They use it
today more than ever. They

Cherry
Pectoral

rely upon it for colds, coughs,
bronchitis, consumption.
They will tell you how it
heals inflamed lungs.
"I had a vory bad cough for three years.
Then I tried Ayor's Cherry Pectoral. My sore

lungs were soon healed and my cough dropped

away."
Mire. PEARL HYDE, Guthrie Centre, Ia.

25e., 50r.. 51.00. C. AYER Co.,

for  
Lowell. Mass.

Old Coughs 
One Ayer's Pill at bedtime insures

natural action next morning.

company). If he refused to counter-

mand his order, there were threats of

"predatory competition." If he per

sisted-many things happened, and

they usually spelt "ruin." This and

more Miss Tarbell unfolds in her docu-

mented narrative, impressive with its

quiet ass used nese.

TRUSTEE'S SALE

Desirable Little Farm,
near Longville, Carroll Co., Md.

By virtue of a decree of the Circuit Court
for Carroll County, in Equity, passed in
Cause No. 4113, wherein Walter B. Keefer
and others are complainants, and Jarah .1.
Keefer and others are defendants, the un-
dersigned trustee therein named, will sell at
Public Sale, on the premises, to the highest
bidder, on
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 10th.. 1004.

at 1.30 o'clock, p. m., all that desirable little
farm containing

254.1 ACRES OF LAND, more or less,

of which Thomas Keefer, late of Carroll
County. died seized and whereon he resided
at the time of his death, and the same land
that was conveyed to him by deeds from Ez-
ra and Margaret Shugh,executors and Peter
Smith and wife, and duly recorded among
the Land Records of Carroll County. The
improvements consist of a comfortable 2.34

story Log Weatherboarded L
shaped Dwelliug, of 10 rooms,
and good cellar; Summer house,
good Bank Barn, wagon shed

attached; Carriage house, hog pen, hen house
and other necessary outbuildings; well of
good water with windlass, also never-failing
spring near the dwelling An abundance of
all kinds of fruit on the premises. The land
is in a good state of cultivation.
This property is located on the Taueytown

and Gettysburg road, near Longville. and
about 2 miles from Taneytown. and adjoins
the lands of Mrs. Sarah Keefer, Joseph Rea-
ver, William Angell and others. This is one
of the best little farms in Taneytown Dis-
trict. •

Teems OF SALE:- One-third cash on the day
of sale or on the ratification thereof, one-
third in one year and the other one-third in
two years from the day of sale, the credit
payments to be secured by the notes of the
purchaser or purchasers, with approved se-
curity and bearing interest from the day of
sale;or the whole of the pm-chase money may
be paid in cash at the option of the pur-
chaser.

JOHN MILTON REIFSNIDER,

J. N. 0. Smith, Auct. Trustee.

At the same time and place, the under-
signed will offer and sell, on terms to be an-
nounced on day of sale, 124 Square Perches of
Land, obtained by deed from Joseph M.
Heaver and wife, and adjoining the above
farm.

SARAH J. REEFER-

John Maori Relfsnider, Attorney.

PUBLIC SALE
-  OF A --

Valuable Mill Property!
The undersigned as executrix of Joel

Myers, deceased, by virtue of an order of the
Orphan's Court of Carroll County, will offer
at Public Sale. on

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 11th.. 1904,

at I o'clock, p. m.. that Valuable Property
known as "Spring Grove." or Myers' Mill, sit-
uate on Big Pipe Creek, in Middleburg Dis-
trict, Carr MCart-oil County, aryland, and former-
ly Owned by said deceased. comprising

25 ACRES OF LAND,
moie or less, the improvements thereon
consisting of a three-floor

STONE FLOURING MILL,
containing a full roller process for manufact-
uring flour, and all other necessary machin-

ery; also a GOOD BRICK DIV E L-
LI NG HOUSE, Wash-house, good
Bank Barn, Wagon Shed, Corn
Cribs, and all necessary outbuild-

ings in excellent repair.
The water power is the best on Big Pipe

Creek, and never fails. The dam. and pen-
stock were but recently constructed, and the
Mill enjoys an excellent run of custcm, being
very desirably located.
The property adjoins the lands of Geo. K.

Duttera Lewis Cash and Edward Clabaugh,
and is about one mile from York Road Sta-
tion, W. M. R. R. There is a plentiful supply
of lruit of various kinds on the property.

TERMS OF SALE.-One-third cash on day of
sale, one-third in six months and the other
one-third in twelve months from the day of
sale. The deferred payments to be secured
by the notes of the purchaser or purchasers
with security to be approved by the under-
signed and bearing interest from the day of
sale, or the whole of the purchase money
may be paid in cash at the option of the pur-
chaser.

MARY A. MYEitS,
T. J. Korai, Auct. Executrix.

REPORT OF THE CONDITION

TANEYTOWir 
THE 

BANK
at Taneytown, in the State of Mary-

land, at the close of business
January 23, 1904.

„RESOURCES.
Loans and Discounts   855,806.90

Overdrafts, secured   2.42052

Stocks, securities etc  25,975.56
Banking House. furniture & fixtures 4,079.80

Other real estate and Mortgages
owned    34,241.25

Due from National Banks ...... ...   4,514.07
Due from state Banks  1,056.76
Fractional Paper currency, nickels,

and cents  25.40
MONEY IN BANK. VIZ:-
Specie $5,008.00
Legal-tender notes  500.00

IT. S. Certificates of Depos-
it for legal tenders  1555 00 6,473.00

TOTAL  • .$144,71:1.35

LI A BI LITIES.
Capital stock paid in.   $13,000.00
Surplus fund  4,000.00
Undivided proets,less expenses and

taxes paid  6,727.50
Due to National Banks  154.67
Dividends unpaid  105.00
Individual deposits subject to check 16,200.10
Time certificates of deposit ....... 11X-1,533.84

Liabilities other than those above
stated  692.24

---
TOTAL $144,713.35

State of Maryland, County of Carroll so:

1, Henry Galt, Treas'r of the above-nam-
ed bank, do solemnly swear that the above
statement is true to the best of my knowl-
edge and belief.

HENRY GALT, Treasurer

Subscribed and sworn to before me this
29th. day of January, 1901.

JOHN H. DIFFENDAL, J. P.
CORRECT-Attest:

W. W. CRAPSTER,
j. J. CR,APS'f ER, Directors
OLIVER STONESIFER, I

Notice of Election.
An election will be held in the Tan-

eytown Savings Bank, Feb. 16. 1904,

for the purpose of electing ten Direc-

tors to manage the affairs of the

Bank for the ensuing year. "
By Order,

HENRY GALT, Treas.

RATIFICATION NOTICE!

In the Orphans' Court of Carroll

County; December Term, 1903.

Estate of John W. Crabbs, Deceased.

On application. it is ordered, this 11th. aay
of January, 1904, that the sale of the real es-
tate of John W. Crabbs, late of Carroll coun-
ty, deceased, made by Christian C. Crabbs,
Admr. c. t. a. of the last will and testament
of said deceased.7and this day reported to
this Court by the said Adrnr. C. t. a., be rati-
fied and confirmed, unless cause be shown to
the contrary on or before the 3rd. Monday,
15th. day of February, next; provided a copy
of this order be inserted for three successive
weeks in some newspaper printed and pub-
lished in Carroll county, before the 2nd.
Monday, 8th. day of February, next. The re-
port states the amount of sale to be 15910.0(0
Fh e Thousand, Nine Hundred and Ten Dol
lars.

A. KURTZ MYERS,
JOHN E. ECKENRODE, Judges.
ONORGE R. Rum,.

True Copyi-Test:

I-16-4t 
Joins J. STEWART, Register of Wills.

YOUNT'S.

5c and 10c Counters
They show which way the

midwinter Bargain Winds
are blowing.

A Few of the Articles at 0c..
1-qt. Galvanized Dipper, oc.r

9x5i in. Sheet Iron Pans, 5c.

Porcelain Nest Eggs, 2 for 5c.

Anti-Rust Tin Cups, 5c.

3-qt. De9p Tin Pudding Pan, 5c.

A Few of the Articles at 10c.
8-in. Shears, worth double, 10c,

Hatchets, Japanned, all
Steel Blade, 10c,

Asbestos Flatiron Stand, 10c.

9-qt, Flaring Tin Pail, 10c.

8-qt. Deep Tin Pudding
Pan, 10c.

25c China Cake Plate, 10c.

Odds and Ends to Close
Men's First Quality Rubber

Shoes; large sizes only, 25c pr.

Women's Dongola Shoes, siz-

es 3's and 3i's only, at 50c pr.

F. M. YOUNT
TANEYTOWN MD.

0000000000000000•00000•011110

•
0
0
0

•
Now

•0 is the time to get your Stock

in good condition for
•• Spring. Dr. Hess Stock

Food is the
•

• tuff
0•0••
▪ to do it with. Convenient0

• • packages. Popular Prices,

• 25c, 50c, $1.45, $1.60 and0

• $2.85; 100 lb Sack for $5.0
0
•0

•
•
0
•
Poultry

0
•

0
• PAN-A-CE-A keeps the0
• Chickens in good condition0
• and makes hens lay. Price0
• 25c and 60c per package.0
•
• ROB'T S. McKINNEY,0
• DRUGGIST,

• TANE
YTOWN, - - MD.

uootit00000soc000cogio•000soo

REPORT OF THE CONDITION

- OF Tins --

Carroll County Savings Bank
At Uniontown, in the state of Mary-

land, at the close of business,
January 23, 1904

ESOURCES.

Loans and Discounts V23,830.26

Stocks, Securities, etc  ....... 85,313 47
Furniture and Fixtures.   50.00
Other Real Estate and Mortgages

owned --------------------------26,582.00
Due from National Banks  7,353 22
Checks and other Cash Items ..... 938.73
Fractional paper currency, nickels

and cents  0.10

Money in Bank, viz;
Specie 5,394 25
Legal-tender Notes...  545.00 939.25

Total   $145,013.29

LIABILITIES.
Capital Stock paid in  t20,000.00
Surplus Fund    13,000.00
Undivided Profits, less expenses

and Taxes paid  4,565.61
Dividends unpaid  845.29
Individual Deposits subject to check 7.214 31
Demand Certificates of Deposit  1.0,2.27
Time Certificates of Deposit  91,886.10
Sayings Bank Deposits    7,228.15

-- ---
Total $145.013 29

State of Maryland, County of Carroll, 
Sa-

1, J. H. Singer, Cashier of the above Danl.
ed bank do solemnly swear that the above
statenient is true to the best of my knowl-
edge and belief.

J. H. SINGER, Cashier.

Subscribed and sworn to before me this
28th. day of January, 1904.

JESSE F. BILLM Y ER. J. 1'-
Correct-Attest:

JESSE P. GARNER,
W, P. Eeli,LAR, Directors.
LUTHER KEMP, 

BUGGY STORM FRONTS.
1 have on hand the femous

Blissard Storm Front,
which entirely closes the front of a

buggy. It has an isinglass window

to give light, making it an almost in-

dispensable article, especially for

doctors, ministers, or anyone whose

business requires him to be out in all

kinds of weather.
Also Regular Buggy Aprons, and

the advertised 6A Horse Blankets.

D. C. DERFIr
HARNESS MANUFACTURER,

28-11-3m Union Bridge, Md.

Littlestown Carriage Works.

S. D. MEHRINGI
MANUFACTURER OF

Fine Carriages, Buggies,
PHAETONS, TRAPS,
CARTS. CUTTERS, &C.

Fl NE

Dayton, McCall, Jagger

Repairing Promptly Done!

Low Prices and all Work Guaranteed

LITTLESTOWN, PA.
Opposite Depot

J. S. MYERS. D. 0.5 I. E. MYERS D. D. S.

MYERS nos., Surgeon Dentists,
WESTMINSTER, MD.

We are prepared to do all kinds of Dental
work. CROWN and BRIDGE work a special-
ty. PLATE WORK and REPAIRING will
be given prompt attention.

GAS ADMINISTERED"
J. E. MYERS will be In New Windsor, Mon-

day, Tuesday and Wednesday of each week,
and in Westminster the remainder of the
week.
J. S. MYERS will be in Taneytown the first

Friday and Saturday of each month.
W. M„ and C. St P. Telephones. 10-13-2

Hesson's Department Store.
411111•••0•404.• 3403 C *47444 3-4,474•4.0oo..*****64).0.0*

Just Received
another Invoice of

Dry Goods,
including 1000 yards of Calico, at 3c

per yard; 800 yards Light and Dark

Outing Cloth, at 5c; 900 yards good

quality Gingham, at 5c; a large quanti-

ty of Quilting Cotton, at 8c, 10c and

12c per pound.

All of the above goods are worth more mon
ey at

the mill to-day, than we are selling them

for, and are just what you have

been looking for to make

QUILTS AND COMFORTS.

We are Closing Out the following Goods at a

Sacrifice:- Ready-made Clothing, Overcoats, Bed

Blankets, Horse Blankets and Lap Robes.

COME QUICK
Before the above Bargaini . are all gone.

D, 11 HESSON,  - -  - Tanytown, MEL
THE BIRNIE TRUST CO.

--- TAN EYTOWN, MD.

TRANSACTS A GENERAL BANKING BUS
INESS.

Receives Deposits subject to Check. Pays
 Interest on time Deposits,

Discounts Business Notes. Makes Loans on approved security.

Gives Special Rates to Weekly and Monthl
y Depositors.

Legal Depository for Trust Funds. Collect
ions promptly attended to.

Authorized to accept TRUSTS of every desc
ription-as Receiver,

Trustee, Administrator. Executor, Assignee 
or Guardian.

We have SAFETY DEPOSIT BOXES FOR REN
T, inside of a Fire and Bur-

glar proof vault, at from $1.00 to $3.00 per yea
r, according to size.

You have VALUABLE PAPERS, such as Insu
rance Policies, Deeds. Mort-

gages, Bonds, Stocks, Certificates, etc., wh
ich should be kept in a safe place

-you cannot afford to be without a box at th
is price.

Note the Progress of this Bank since its Institution.

TOTAL DEPOSITS.

Feb. 9, 1899  4178,896.85.

Feb. 9, 1900...  202,297.09

Feb. 9, 1901  242,330.46.

Feb. 9, 1902  285,592.20

Feb. 9, 1903...   321,804.03.

TOTAL LOANS.

Feb. 9, 1899 $164.463.88.

Feb. 9, 1900  200,373.43.

Feb. 9, 1901  225, e93. 30.

Feb. 9, 1902  277,336.43.

Feb. 9, 1903  323,439.56.

--- DIRECTORS. 

EDW. E. REINDOLLAR, President. GEORGE H. BIRNIE, Cashier.

J. J. w EA V ER, JR., Vice-President. G. WALTER WILT, Ass't Cashier.

MARTIN D. HESS. EDWIN H. SHARETTS. HARVEY E. WEANT.
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O If You. are Looking,._ 

••00•
• •O 0• ___ FOR BARGAINS IN  •
O 

0
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•

• SHOES, HATS, AND GENTS' FURNISHINGS, .O 0
O a
• It will pay you to visit our store and get prices before buy- •00
•O ing elsewhere. 

•0
• . •
O Having taken the agency for a new line of Ladies' Shoe

s, 0
• 

•
0 • we will close our present stock of $3.00 and $3.50 &
•O Shoes at $2.50. 

0
• 

•
O t,
e Remember we carry everything that is new and up-to-

 0
0 

•
• date in Neckwear, Collars, Shirts, Gloves, Hosiery, 00 •
o Underwear, Suspenders, Overalls, Trunks and g0• suit Cases. Give us a call. 

0
O 

0
• 

•
O 

0
• WM.   C. DEVILBISS •
o

y o

o 22 W. Main St., Westminster, Md. 
•0•

S 
•
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J. J. ELLIS. CHAS. J. STOLL.

ELLIS & STOLL
(Successors to ELLIS & BONSACK)

Comrnis.sion Merchants
Main Office and Warehouse,

17 W. Camden St. - Baltimore, Md.

Branches-1331 W. Baltimore St., and Patapsco Ave. ( Brooklyn )

SPECIALTIES OF THIS SEASON:-

Potatoes, Poultry, Dressed Pork, Butter and Eggs
Md. Phone-BJ48i B447i X152.

January Clearing Sale at Oak Hall !
Bargains that should Please Everyone.

$8.00 and $10 00 Iemd les' Coats to close for $6 50, $2 00 to $6.00
 Children's

and Misses' Coats, to elose for $1.25 te $3.50; Overcoats, $5 to $12.50 grad
e,to

close, $3.49 to $8,00. Boys' and Children's Overcoats, e regular price; 50c

Dress Goods, now 253 to 35c; Silk Waistings, $1.00. logo for 50c to 60c; o
ther

Waistings, 8c tied up; Heavy Fleeced Shirts, 39c; Outings
 Sc and up; Calico

4c and up; hundreds of Remnants of Wool and silk, half
 price; a number of

Albums and other Christmas goods, Half Price before stock tak
ing.

N. B..•.A WORD-
We sell Coffee at the Old Prices,

9c, or 3lbs. for 25c; 100. 12c, up to 18c. If some of our brother merchants

would look at ours, they would blush] at their extravagant Ads. Our
 10c is

A Record Breaker. No Advance. To close out, we are sellin
g 7lbs. of 09.D

dy for 25c. The best Syrup in New Windsor for 33c. We
 offer hundreds of

bargains that we can't mention for want of space. If you will onl
y examine,

it is the Deception that undersells us, not the goods Cottle and see useand

we will trade on the square. Respectfully,

New Windsor, Md. GEO. C. ANDERS,

HORSES AND COWS WANTED!

Will pay the highest cash dollar for Horses
and Mules, Fresh Cows, Springers, Bolognas,
Bulls and Fat Stick of all kind. Persons hav-
ing any of the above stock for sale, will do
well by dropping me a postal card, as I will
be pleased to call and see stock at any time.
Will have Horses and Mules always on hand
for sale and exchange.

HOWARD J. SPALDING.
1-31 3, tf. LIVeLESTOWN, PA

- WE PRINT -
- WE PRINT -

WEDDING INVITATIONS.
WEDDING INVITATIONS.

PROGRAMS.
PROGRAMS.

FINE STATIONERY.
FINE STATIONERY.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
ANNOUNCEMENTS.

FOLDERS, BOOKLETS
FOLDERS, BOOKLETS.

MENU CARDS.
MENU CARDS.

LATEST STYLES.
LATEST STYLES.

SAMPLES FURNISHED.
SAMPLES FURNISHED.

- RECORD OFFICE. -.
- RECORD OFFICE. -

"Give your blood a cleaning." Rheu-

!Decide clears out all the impurities

that make you ill. Ask your druggist.

The EMPIRE Way
OF DAIRYING.

Time purchase o
an

EMPIRE
Crea m Serie rator,

and the adoption of
the Empire way of
dairying have mark
ed the turning-point
with thousands of
cow owners. It has
shown, in many in-
stances,how to make
profit from a branch
of their business which had hitherto
been tolerated as a necessary evil.

There are other Cream Separators,

but only one

EMPIRE.
There are other Cream Separators
with features of advantage - but
there are none which possess so many

features of advantage as the Empire.

There are none from which the feat-
ures of disadvantages have been so

thoroughly eliminated as in the Em-

pire. There are other ways of dai

tying, but none so profitable as the

Empire way. You can learn all

about the Empire machine and the

Empire way by reading our book,

and seeing

D. W. GARNER
TANEYTOWN, MD.

The Carroll County

Produce Company,
of' Taneytown, Md.,

Begs leave to inform the public that

they have rented the

KOONS WAREHOUSE
for a number of years, and have come

to Tanevtown to stay, for the hum

pose of buying all kinds of Produee,

Hides and 'Fallow.

Poultry, Eggs, and Calves
Specialty. We do not quote prices,

but will pay the Highest Cash Price

the market affords, and hope, by fair

and square dealing, to secure a fair

share of public patronage. Satiefac

tion guaranteed for delivery of calves.

CARROLL CO. F RODUCE CO.,
1 9-4 JACOB BUFFINGTON, Mgr

The 1900 Ball-Bearing
Washing Machine!

Send for one on 30 day's

trial. Also a tine lot of other

makes hi stock.

Send for Circulars and Prices.
Repairs for the saute.

Second-hand Machines, 50c and up.

L. K. BIRELY, Agent,
1220-3 MIDDLEBURG, ME

DR. J. W. HELM,
SURGEON DENTIST,

New Windsor, - Maryland.

Crown and Bridge Work, Plate Work, Fill-
ing Teeth,and Teeth extracted without pain.
I will be in TANEYTOWN.Ist. Wednesday of

each month. Engagements can be made
with me by mail, and at my office In New
Windsor, at all other times except the 3rd.
Saturday, and Thursday and Friday, imme-
diately preceding that day. Nitrous Oxide
Gas administered.
J. W. HELM. D. D. S., Graduate of Mary-

land University Baltimore. 5-1-4

DAVID B. SHAUM

BUTCHER.

Dealer in Fresh and Cured Meats

Highest Cash Price always paid for

Fat Cattle, Hogs, Lambs, Calves,
Beef Hides and Furs of all kinds.

Proprietor ot-

Taneytown Meat Market.
Regular wagon service throughout

the adjoining country.
2-16 1-tf

1904 -- THE - 1904

Weekly Herald
50c for 12 Months

TWELVE PAGES-liiviug Complete

accounts of all events of interest

throughout the world. Its Market

Reports are accurate, complete and

valuable.
A welcome visitor to all homes.

Specimen copies mailed to any ad-

dress.
Send in $2 and the names of five

yearly subscribers. ln that way your

paper goes free.

- THE --

Sunday Herald
Baltimore's Favorite Newspaper and

Model Home Journal

42 PAGES.

Including a Comic and Magazine Sec-
tion in Colors.

The Largest and Best 3 cent Sunday

Newspaper in America.

For Mail Subscription..

ONE MONTH ree

SIX MONTHS 75e

ONE YEAR  $150

- THE -

norning Herald
The HERALD Prints Both Sides of the

Story Without Fear or Favor.

All the News From All the World.

The Best One-cent Daily
12, 14 AND 15 PAGES

For Mail Subscription

ONE WEEK  6c
ONE MONTH •    25e
SIX MONTHS  $1.50.
ONE YEAR  

Address all communications to

HERALD PUBLISHING COMPANY'.

Fayette and St. Pad] Streets,

Baltimore, Md.

- THE -

Baltimore American
ESTABLISHED 1773.

THE DAILY AMERICAN.
Terms by Mail, Postage Prepatel.

Daily. One Month ........ ................. .$ .25
Daily and Sunday, One Month-. ..... .41)
Daily, Three Months.. ............ .15
Daily and Sunday, Three Months.... .. .. 1.1e
Daily, Six Months  1.50
Daily and Sunday, Six Months  2.25
Daily, One Year    3.00
Daily, with Sunday Edition, One Year  4.50
Sunday Edition. One Year  1.50

The Twice-a-Week American.
The Cheapest ana Best Family Newspaper

Published.

Only One Dollar a Year.
Six Months 50 Cents,

THE TWICE-A-WEEK AMERICAN is pub-
lished in two issues, Tuesday and Friday-
mornings, with the news of the week in com-
pact shape. It also contains interesting
special correspondence, entertaining ro-
mances, good poetry, local matter of general'
interest and fresh miscellany suitable for the.
home circle. A carefully edited Agricultural,
Department and full reliable Financial ancl;
Market Reports are special feeteres.
See clubbing arrangements in other parts

of paper.
Entered at the Poetoffice at Baltimore,Md„

as second-class matter, April 13.1894.
CHAS. C. FULTON & CO.,

FELIX AGN US, Manager and Publisher,
AMERICAN OFFICE,

1-16-6t. BALTIMORE, M D

Mortgages, Deeds, Notes
We sell the above forms at the fol-

lowing prices:-

Mortgages, single copy, .10
m. $ copies, .25

8 " .50
20 " .00

single copy, .05
6 copies, .25

.45
20 " .70,

Promissory Notes, 15 copies, .05.
35 .10

61 100 .25

Also, Type writer Paper in four
grades, size 8x101, in small quantities
or by the 1000 sheets, cut from flat
papers in stock.

it

12 mm



CHRISTIAN ENDEAVOR.
Topic For the Week Beginning Feb.7-Comment by Rev. S. H. Doyle.
Topic.-Christ for the world and for me.-John ill, 14-21.
The world includes every person who

Is a part of the world. God loved the
world by loving every person in the
world, and it is well for us to remem-
ber this when we come to read such
verses of Scripture as John ill, 16. We
may feel that the world is something
beyond us, that it is so large that it
does not include us, that God may love
the world, but not us. Such, however,
is not the case. The world includes ev-
ery individual in the world. It includes
you; it includes me. Christ Himself in
these familiar verses soon passes from
the use of "world" to that of the indi-
vidual, using the pronoun "he" and the
expression "every one," which is all in-
clusive. Everything predicted of Christ
In this precious passage aliplies to the
world, but it also applies to me.
1. Christ was lifted up on the cross

for the world and for me. "As Moses
lifted up the serpent in the wilderness,
even so must the Son of man be lifted
up, that whosoever believeth in Him
should not perish, but have everlasting
life." Moses lifted up the serpent in
the wilderness that Israel might look
'upon it and be saved. Wicked men,
ignorantly carrying out the will of God,
lifted up Christ upon the cross of
Calvary that the world might look up-
on Him and be saved. This was the
crowning act of God's plan of salva-
tion-Christ's death upon the cross. It
was for the world. It was also for me.
Christ died for me!

I gave My life for thee.
My precious blood I shed,That thou mightst ransomed beAnd quickened from the dead.I gave, I gave My life for thee.What haat thou given for Me?

2. Christ's death upon the cross was
a manifestation of God's love for the
world and for me. "God so loved the
world that He gave His only begotten
Son." It was love that impelled God
to give His Son as an atoning sacrifice
for the sins of the world. But this love
of God extends to each individual in
the world who will accept it, "that
whosoever believeth." No one is ex-
cluded. God's love includes the entire
world and every individual in the
world. Nor has the world ever seen
love like the love of God. "Herein Is
love, not that we loved God, but that
He loved us and sent His Son to be the
propitiation for our sins." And God's, love for us should inspire us to love
Him. "We love Him," says John, "be-
cause He first loved us."
3. The effect of Christ's death and

God's love upon us must be determined
by ourselves. "He that believeth on
Him is not condemned, but he that be-
lieveth not is condemned already."
God saves the world not as a world,
but in its individuals. Christ died forall, God loves all, but all will not be
saved except they believe. SalvationIs an individual matter between each
one of us and our God. Have we set-tled it? Do you believe? Do you re-
turn God's love? Thus only can you
receive the blessings of salvation of-fered in Jesus Christ.

BIBLE READINGS.
Ps. lxxii, 8, 17-19; Isa. liii, 1-12; Matt.II, 1-12; xiii, 31-33; Mark II, 14; Luke

xv, 1-10; John xv, 12-14; Rom. v, 8;
Acts xvi, 25-34; I John Hi, 1-3; iv, 10,
11.

A Large State Union.
The following is clipped from a little

leaflet recently issued and gives a
glimpse of one of the large state or-
ganizations:
The New York State Christian En-

deavor union had its formal beginning
In a convention held in Syracuse on
Nov. 9 and 10, 1880, at which Rev.
Dr. Howard B. Grose was chosen
state president and Mr. M. A. Hudson
state secretary. The records compiled
in July of that year show a member-
ship of 1,400. The last annual report
of the union gave a total of 2,134 so-
cieties, with a membership of 85,641.
The state union is entirely dependent

for its support upon the generosity and
large heartedness of individual soci
eties, for it levies no taxes and has no
dues. Usually once each year it ad-
dresses a letter to each society in the
state and asks for a free will offering
for the carrying on of its work, awl
then it plans its efforts in proportion
to the responses received. Of the
eighteen busy men and women who
unceasingly and untiringly carry on
Its multitude of activities not one of

-them receives one penny of compensa-
tion. The record of the years will
show that the inexinitun of work ha:;
been accomplished. and the expenses
have been kept at the minenum. No
like organizetion has performed so
much at so expense :is the New
York Ste te :4.1an Endeavor union
in the veers •iu. cliltil. aild this has
been unal: po,:saile only by the self
sacrificing spirit of the hands "at the
helm."

President Meliinley's Greeting.
Before the Christian Endeavor soci-

ety lie magnificent possibilities, and in
congratulating the society on its splen-
did achievements in the past I would
bid it godspeed to even grander .a.nd

WEEDS
Consumption is a human

weed flourishing best in ,weak
lungs. Like other weeds it's
easily destroyed while young;
when old, sometimes im-
possible.

Strengthen the lungs as you
would weak land and the
weeds will disappear.
The best lung fertilizer is

Scott's Emulsion. Salt pork
is good too, but it is very hard
to digest.
The time to treat consump-

tion is when you begin trying
to hide it from yourself.
Others see it, you won't.

Don't wait until you can't
deceive yourself any longer.
Begin with the first thought
to take Scott's Emulsion. If
it isn't really consumption so
much the better; you will soon
forget it and be better for the
treatment. If it is consump-
tion you can't expect to be
cured at once, but if you will
begin in time and will be
rigidly regular in your treat-
ment you will win.

Scott's Emulsion, fresh air,
rest all you can, eat all you
can, that's the treatment and
that's the best treatment.

We will send you
a little of the Emul-
sion free.

Re sure that this picture in
the form of a label is on the
wrapper of every bottle of
Emulsion you buy.

SCOTT & BOWNE,
Chemists,

459 Pearl St., N. Y.

nobler successes in the future.-Wil-
liam McKinley to Nashville Conven-
tion.

Lookout, Committees.
Eyes wide open early and late and

all the time, this band of servants of
the Master is truly a lookout, look up,
look in, look after, look into, look
around, look over, but never an over-
look, committee.-Rev. W. II. G. Tem-
ple in Ways and 'Means.

Abroad Again.
Recently Rev. Dr. Francis E. Clark,

founder of the Christian 'Endeavor
movement, sailed from San Francisco
for a nine months' absence in Aus-
tralasia in the interest of the cause.

Relief in One Minute.
One Minute Cough Cure gives relief

iri one minute. because it kills the mi-
•robe whieli tickles the mucous mem
erane, causing the cough, and at the

time clears the phlegm, draws
lilt the Lliammation and heals and
,00thes the effe( tet parts. One Min -
ire Cough Cure strengthens the lungs
wards off pneumonia and is a hartn
less and Dever failing cure in all cura-.1, "Rss of Coughs. Colds and Croup.
One Minute Cough Cure is pleasant,

take, harmless and good alike for
oung and old. Sold by J. MeKellip,
Druggist, Taneytown, Md.

The Farmers' Institute.

PART II.
On Thursday 'twining, Mr. W. L.

Atnoss addressed the Institute briefly,
saying the Farmers' Institute should
he a business meeting and farmers
should attend it with that intention
and not to be entertained, as they
do in some other states,by recitations,
bands of music, and even dancing, in
one instance
Mr. Massey, followed on apple

orcharding. North Carolina has the
most favored conditions in America to
grow apples. One place wh,re he had
,o pay the agent's salary to get a
station, they shipped 127,006 barrels
of apples to Liverpool, England, at a
eost of 30c per barrel. Apples do best
in a soil that will retain moisture in
drouth. Does not want a tree over
one year old to plant. In the North
you want a tree with centre limb and
tiranches around it to carry snow and
sleet. In the South you want to
avoid centre limb and head your tree
20 inches from ground; in one year
tree will have buds from top to bot-
tom. Cut off 20 inches high, and rub
off all buds except four or five at the
top.
'f he object of low heading in the

South is to prevent sun scald. Never
apply manure or fertilizer near the
trunk of a tree, as the real feeding
roots will be found a little beyond the
outside limbs of a tree.
In Texas, they prune off all roots to

a straight stub root, jab a hole in the
sod, stick the tree in. Cut all roots
same length; slant cut on top so damp
earth comes in contact with cut readi-
ly, for there is where first roots will
start. Ram ground very tight. Do
not put water in hole as it will cause
ground to crack when dry.
Prefers fall planting. Do not buy

trees in fall and heel in. Watch water
sprouts in centre of tree. Prune trees
while young and after they get to
hearing they will not need it. Has no
good for the man that goes around
trimming orchards and can't tell why
he cuts off a limb. Should avoid too
rapid growth. Fayors seeding to grass
after beginning to bear, but mow at
least three times a season and leave
it on the ground for a mulch. Favors
hogs in orchard to eat wormy fruit.
A good crop of apples will take more

potash from the soil than three crops
of wheat. Apply phosphoric acid and
potash, or bone and potash. Do not
have cedar trees near an orchard, as
the animal that causes leaf rust will
spend the winter on the cedar and re-
turn to the apple in the spring. Lime,
sulphur and salt have proven most
effective remedies for San Jose scale.
It can be made without the extra
boiling thought to be necessary. Take
40 lbs lime, 20 lbs sulphur, 16 !be salt.
Pour boiling water on sulphur to dis-
solve it; put lime in cask, pour boiling
water over it to slack it; when lime
begins to boil thoroughly, put in sul-
phur; mix and then add salt, and last-
ly add water enough to make 60 gal-
lons and apply immediately while
warm.
It was thought by some that this

would not be effective after the first
rain, but not so if well dried before
the first rain comes. After that, each
rain causes it to react.
He told of the government import

ing a half dozen Chinese Lady Bugs
at a cost of about $2000. Recommends
orchard grass, red top and blue grass
for orchard, but do not to make hay.
Does not agree with the fellow that
cultivates his orchard.
Mr. Gould on the barn question.

The man that uses his barn best will
best overcome defects of nature. A
man with a good barn will make more
butter in winter than in summer.
Should construct barn so as to give
as near June conditions as possible.
In June, we have the pleasant shade,
cool water, warm nights. Too many
farmers have cattle in warm barn at
night and turn out in zero weather to
drink ice water. Others have not
time to shut up barn to make it warm
and turn cattle out to make them
comfortable. Must build so as to in
troduce sun-light, ventilation, dry
floor and air-tight. Damp stables are
wrong; breed disease, etc. He would
not have a basement, or bank barn,
as a gift. Bui!cl stable length- wise to-
ward the South; you can then regu-
late sun and light; each cow of 1000
pounds should have 34- sq. fc. of win-
dow glass; put windows high up and
arrange so sun will hit every cow.
You want the sun for sanitation.
Make floors of ground. Jails have
stone floors to cool heels. Cement
floors will do where bedding is plenti
ful. Do not smoothe with steel trowel
but rake with garden rake or brush
with broom.
Plank floors are all right if there isDO space under them for urine and

filth to accumulate. Put gutter be
hind cows 16 inches wide and 6 inches
deep of oak plank set in cement. Put
16 inch plank on edge of gutter under
cow and fill balance of space under
cow with blue grass sod turned up
side down. Gather a few loads of
road dust and use that on wet places
to deodorize. Nothing* equals clay
dust as a deodorizer. Use horse ma-
nure in gutter to absorb urine.
Make stable ceiling 81 ft high. Al-

low 500 cu. ft. of air space for each
cow. This will require 16 ft long,
3i ft wide and ft high. A cow put
in an air-tight box this size will live
just 24 hours. Bad air is near the
floor. Old time houses with fire places
did not need any ventilation; all you
had to do was to hold fast so you
were not drawn up the chimney.
A cow put in a glass case was found

to shed 7 lbs of moisture by breathing
in 24 hours. A whole stable fall are
enough to equal a rain storm. Put
two ventilating shafts in opposite cot -
tiers, 14 inches in diameter. Start
near floor and run straight out with-
out any crooks or turns, put dampers
in same as stove pipe. Each shaft
will pull 2500 cu. ft. of air out of the
stable, or 1 ft square 5 miles long in
24 hours. Warm air expands and
makes the pressure and forces the
foul air out. Out cat holes 7 inches
in diameter at the other opposite cor-
ners at bottom, and run stove pipe up
near the ceiling with dampers in.,
Then you will have a stable in which
you can change five times the air that
each cow needs in 24 hours.
This kind of a stable can be kept,by careful attention, within 6 or 7 de-grees the same temperature all win-ter. By a careful test, a cow needs

about 90 lbs of water in 24 hours, andat a temperature of 50 degrees. A cowrelishes water most at the same tem-perature of the atmosphere she is in.
Put water tank in stable and thewater will be the right temperature.A cow in good flow of milk does notneed exercise more than chewing her
end. Turn out dry cows for exercise.
Some people think cows should be
turned out all kinds of weather to
make them hardy. Well, that de-
pends on whether you want milk or
hair.
Prof. Blodgett spoke on insect life.

Oil is used to destro most insects. as

the nature of oil is to spread and form
a coat it thus prevents the insect from
breathing. Lime, sulphur and salt
mixture will actually last two or three
months. The San Jose scale is here
to stay, like the potato bug,and there
is nothing to look forward to but
eternal vigilance. Bordeaux mixture
is only a preventive but not a cure.
Indeed there is no cure for a diseased
tree or plant. You can cut off a limb
below where it is affected, but cannot
cure it. It is important to thin fruit
early to avoid a harder task later.
One decayed fruit in a cluster will
spread to the whole cluster if not re-
moved.
Prof. Massey answered some ques-

tions. Hairy Vetch will grow any-
where. Does not like to pasture clover
first year, but it should be mowed.
Rag weeds should be mowed before
seed matures and can be almost en-
tirely gotten rid of in this way. Pre-
fers to smoke meat with corn cobs
and green cedar. Has no good for
liquid smoke.
To destroy Canada thistle, or any-

thing in that line, mow off and keep
from growing a top. To get rid of
garlic, grow smother crope,plow often
and keep ground stirred often and
the bulbs will have little chance to
grow. To kill bunches of garlic in
lawn, take the oil can and put some
oil on the bunches and they will soon
disappear. To rid cattle of lice, wash
with soapsuds with a little gasoline
In it. Put on a blanket until dry and
you will see no more lice or any thing
else alive on the animal. Don't smoke
while applying this remedy, or you,
cow, lice and all, may take a rise.
Questions answered by Mr. Gould.

Steaming ensilage, no good. Cut
corn off, husk and shred into silo-
watered or not-has always spoiled
wherever tried.
Butter making on the farm. Best

butter is always that which has the
least done to it in the various process-
,es. Cream separators are now within
the reach of all, and no butter maker
can afford to be without a hand cream
separator. Sweet milk is worth twice
as much as sour, for food. If you
doubt this, try it on the baby.
Always keep cream going down in

temperature, and not up and down.
Would not have a butter worker-a
bowl or a paddle Only a churn and
a three-pronged wooden fork. Churn
when cream is at that pleasant acid-
ity. Do not wait for cream to sour.
If your butter is not good, use one-
half gallon of milk from fresh cow
warmed on stove till it ripens,to start
cream to ripen, or go to your neigh-
bor that is making good butter and
get some of his butter-milk for a
starter. Cannot churn thin cream at
55°, but can churn thick cream easily
at 55°. Soon as cream shows separa-
ration in churn, put in two quarts of
brine. Soon as butter begins to slash,
stop churn, put some salt in three or
four gallons of water and put it in the
churn.
Churn some and then let stand a

few minutes and water and butter
will float on top and you can draw off
butter-milk. Add more water. You
know about how many pounds of
butter are in your churn; weigh out
one ounce of salt per pound, put half
the salt in-your butter is supposed
to be like grains of wheat. Take fork
and mix salt with butter, then put in
balance of salt and work in.
Wrap a clean linen cloth over the

left hand and with it and the fork
lift butter out of water and press into
crocks or moulds, tilt the crock to run
off the water, press rounding full.
Take thread and draw across to cut
off top and you will have butter that
will have a grain. Let butter-milk
stand and pour brine off top and it
will be all O. K.
Mr. Spoon, from Department of Ag-

riculture, on Dirt Roads. Farmers
should take all honorable means to
get pikes. Locate roads to avoid
straight up hills; seek drainage and
sun exposure. Often no further
around a hill than over it. Never
make a side ditch when you cannot
get the water out of it. Side ditches
on steep grades should be wide and
flat as the water will not have so
much force. Crown of road should
not be too high-about 1 It in 20 is
right. Avoid back-breakers diagon-
ally across road on hill; make break-
ers like a horse shoe, toe up hill.

Sir. Massey on cow peas. Failure to
grow clover has two sources. Acid
condition of soil will kill clover bac-
teria and burns out in dry summer
Cow peas are a good dry weather
pasture and will stand more drouth
than either grass or corn. Nothing
will carry hogs over mid summer bet-
ter than cow. peas. Do not turn in
hogs until pods are developed.
Varieties. Warren's Extra Early

ripens in about 60 days; New Era,
next early; Whipporwill, third early
variety, ripens in 75 days. These are
bush varieties. Recommends black
and clay varieties for here; will ripen
in 100 days and make more forage
than the early or bush varieties.
Sow two bushels or more per acre

so stems do not get so coarse, and
will stand up better. If sown thin,
will fall so close to ground that you
can't mow half of them. Mow only
in the morning, ted up immediately
several times, in the afternoon rake
in windrows. Next day turn over
with horse rake. Next day heap and
if no water shows in twisting a hunch,
put in. mow. Will stand more rain
than clover hay without damage.
Out when first pods turn yellow. A
corn shredder is the best pea thresher
known. Sow with drill.

J. P. WEYBRIGHT.

Our Loss Another's Gain.

The farmer is anxious for the price
of grain to be higher. It weans en-
larged profit to Inin. The laborer is
anvious for grain to be cheaper. It
means more food and comforts for
him and his little ones.
The traveler anxious to keep an op-

pointment desires his train to be on
time. A mother hurrying to the sta-
tion, delayed by a little child past
the hour of train time, is hopeful
that it may be late.
The children planning a picnic in

the woods hope the drought will be
prolonged to secure them a dry and
pleasant day. The gardner longs for
rain to save his imperiled plants.
The coal dealer desires cold weath-

er, to increase the demands for his
coal. The poor man prays fora warm
winter, that he may not suffer, and
that he may not need to buy what in
colder weather he cannot do without.
The world is full of such balanced

interests. Each condition displeases
some and pleases others. It requires
grace to see the gain which comes to
others in our loss, but it only increas-
es our loss not to perceive the com-
peasation when somewhere in the
world it means good to others.
"Rejoice with them that do rejoice"

says Paul. That will fit us when we
lose.
"Weep with them that weep."

That will fit us when others lose.

Reading in Bed.

The habit of reading in bed has
been discussed in various journals
eyery day, the literary and medical
recently and, as usual, various are
the opinions expressed. American
Medicine concludes that if the posi-
tion is literally prone, the habit is
bs.d, because in such a position theeyes are fixed upon the book in a
straining and harmful way and the
book cannot be sufficiently illuminat-
ed. But if one sits propped up by
pillows, in much the same position ofthe head and trunk as when in a
chair, there can be no evil conse
quences. providing a good light is
rightly placed behind and at one side
of the head.
But, for all this, why should any-one contract the lazy habit of going

to bed to read? The bed is intended
for sleep and not a study table. In
these days of easy chairs, of all shapes
and conveniences, there is no occa-sion for a man to prop himself up in
bed and perhaps set himself on fire,if a smoker.

promoeG
Cures a Cold In One Day, 2 Days

on every
o 25c

EXCITED OVER NOTHING.
A Little Honeymoon incident That
Ruffled Mr. Newlywed's Temper.
"Really, lily dear, you know I haven't

the slightest desire to find the least bit
of fault, but didn't you almost recog-
nize that very otdinary. foreign look-
ing man at the corner table as we came
out of the dining room? I-I thought
you smiled and nodded-just a mite,
you know. I'm probably mistaken.
Surely he can he no acquaintance."
"Well. not exactly an acquaintance,

Wendell, darling. Sometimes we meet
people, who-that is-it's no matter, I
guess.'
"But. TI'velyn. I ought to know, I

think. He gave you a most admiring
survey-fairly took you in from head to
foot-and his insolent grin of satisfac-
tion was-well, sonic men would have
stopped right there and pulled his in-
quisitive nose."
"That wouldn't have done at all,

Wendell. I suppose he had a right to
look at me. I hope he was pleased."
"Pleased! Evelyn Scott-I mean Smith-

-winit earthly right has that creature
to be pleased with my wife's appear-
ance? That's what I want to know.
I've a right to demand an explanation.
How many strange men who are not
'exactly acquaintances' am I booked to
run up against? Aim, you blush! I
should think"-
"Do not get heated, Wendell. Per-

haps the blood did go to my face a tri-
fle. I'm not accustomed to this style of
criticism. 'What right had he?' you
asked. All the right in the world.
There!"
"And you, a bride of two weeks,

stand there and tell me this?"
"I stand here and tell you this! I'll

tell you more. That man-I won't call
him a gentleman-actually has had his
arm about me. You demand explanm
tions. You shall have them. Go ahead
with your questions. No necessity of
growing apologetic."
"I'll just ask one, Mrs. Smith. Who

Is this person?"
"Why, Wendell, love, he's only the

ladies' tailor who made this gown I
have on. Of course he couldn't help
eying it. How foolish we are, Wendell!
There was nothing to get so excited
over, was there?"-New York Times.

The Last Straw.
It was Saturday night, and, owing

to the temporary absence of his wife, it
fell to Mr. Brown to attend to the usual
process of giving his eight-year-old son
a bath and putting him to bed. He had
left his evening paper with a man's re-
luctance and had hurried matters along
with more speed than the little chap
was accustomed to. However, he en-
dured it without a protest until it
came to the prayer. It was his habit
after "Now I lay me" to ask the divine
blessing upon a long list of relatives
and friends, calling each by name.
"Please. God." he began, "bless papa

and mamma, grandpa awl grandma
and Aunt Edith and Uncle George
and"- A pause. His father, thinking
to curtail the list of beneficiaries, softly
Insinuated an "Anion." Not heeding
the interruption, the little supplicant
drew a long breath and continued,
"And Aunt Alice and Cousin Annie and
-and"- Again his father said "Amen."
This was more than flesh and blood

could stand. end, lifting his little head,
he exclaimed, with tears of indignation,
"Papa, who's running this prayer, you
Sr me?"--Ilarper's Monthly.

Have You Indigestion?
If you have Indigestion,Kodol Dys-

pepsia Cure will cure you.It has cured
thousands. It is curing people every
day-every hour. You owe it to your-
self to give it a trial. You will con-
tinue to suffer until you do try it.
There is no other combination of di
gestants that digest and rebuild at
the same time. Kodol does both.
Kodol cures, strengthens and re-
builds. Sold by J. McKellip, Drug-
gist, Taneytown, Md.

ENGLISH ETCHINGS.
In Southwark, the smallest London

borough, there were more lunatics last
year than in any other metropolitan
borough.
England's National Society For the

Prevention of Cruelty to Children now
has 900 centers of work in operation,
fifty having been added last year.
The wagons of the London fire com-

panies are to be supplied with bells so
that the firemen will no longer be com-
pelled to utter cries to clear the streets.
The children in seventeen work-

houses in Ireland are now sent out to
receive their education in the ordinary
national schools, and the system is be-
ing extended.
An eminent physician, Dr. James

Cantlie, reasserts a statement he made
some years ago that the Londoner,
pure and simple, disappears after the
third generation.

Nearly Forfeits His Life.
A runaway almost ending fatally.

started a horrible ulcer on the leg of
J. B. Orner, Franklin Grove, Ill. For
four years it defied all doctors and all
remedies. But Bucklen's Arnica Salve
had no trouble to cure him. Equally
good for Burns, Bruises. Skin Erup-
tions and Pile. 25c at R. S. McKin-
ney's Drug Store.

GOATS AS THRASHERS.
Picturesque Customs Practiced by

Ve.yv Mexico Farmers.
The many sidedness of the domestic

goat as a contributor to the satisfac-
tion of human needs is perhaps less un-
derstood than the facts warrant. • The
importance of the goatskin in the
leather trade we all know about, and
most of us have heard that goat's miik
Is a staple article of diet among some
peoples. But it takes a trip to New
Mexico, where herds of these demo-
cratic animals are an everyday feature
of the landscape, to make us acquaint-
ed with the fact that goat's flesh is
shipped east by the car load to do duty
as mutton chops, that goat horn is a
material out of which the ingenious
red man loves to fashion tobacco boxes
and that the live goat makes an ex-
cellent thrashing machine. In New
Mexico it is quite common to see a
thrashing floor upon which wheat is
being tramped out by a herd of goats.
Such thrashing floors are made in

the open fields by plastering a bit of
ground with adobe mud, which dries
In the hot southwestern sun to the
hardness of cement. Upon this the
ripened sheaves are spread. The goats
are then turned in and driven rapidly
round and round by shouting Mexicans
or Indians, the trampling of the multi-
tudinous little hoofs gradually shatter-
ing the grain out of the heads. When
all is considered beaten out the goats
are given a recess, and the drivers
pick up shovels and pitchforks and
start in to toss the broken straw and
the chaff high in the air. The wind
catches the light stuff In midair and
carries it away, while the grain, by
reason of its weight, falls to the ground
and is ready for the sack. These
thrashing customs, primitive as the
time of the pharaohs, form one of the
most picturesque sights of agricultural
life in New Mexico, that easy going
land of "wait a bit," where in all the
United States time Is cheapest and
hurry is least known.- Philadelphia

GETS Al THE JOINTS
FROM THE INSIDE.

BEGINS WORK with the first dose,
cleansing the blood of all the poisonous

acids that produce RHEUMATISM, driving
out all the dangerous germs that infest the

body-thgt is the way cures are effected by
•

Other medicines treat symptoms; Rheumatide removes atmust, and, therefore, its
CURES ARE PERMANENT.

Helps the digestion, tones up the system. Sample bottlefree on application to BOBBITT CHEMICAL CO., Pro-prietors, 316 West Lombard St., Baltimore, Md.

UNIMPROVED ROADS,
WHAT THEY COST THE FARMERS IN

THIS COUNTRY.

Some Facts by a Road Engineer-A
Solution of the Problem - Hard
Times Traced Directly to Imprge-
Unable Highways.

The subject of good roads Is one in
Which every, inhabitant of the country
Is personally interested, writes a road
engineer in Good Roads Magazine.
Unless he produces on hjs farm every
article he uses, unless he receives no
mail, pays no taxes and never ventures
beyond the bounds of his own proper-
ty, he is affected in the spot tenderest
to us all-his pocketbook-by the con-
dition of the country roads. Ile pays
more taxes to keep up bad roads than
he would to maintain good roads. If
he receives mail it costs the govern-
ment-and this means the people-more
to carry it over bad roads than good
roads. If he travels beyond his own
property it takes more of his time.
which is money, an,1 more out of his
team over bad roads than good ones.
It costs him more on account of bad

roads to market produce. This extra
cost must be added to the cost of pro-
duction, and the man who buys the
article must pay the difference. It
costs just as much to grow a bushel
of wheat or corn near a good road as
beside a bad one, but if on the bad
road the producer can only haul two-
thirds of the load with the same team
that he can on the good one his cost of
marketing his wheat or corn is 50 per
cent more than it otherwise would be,
and the man who buys the wheat or
corn must pay that much more. And,
wheat or corn, oats or cotton, beef or
wool, the some thing applies. If all
the roads are bad all the producers la-
bor under the same disadvantage, and
the manufacturer pays the farmer the
extra price and then charges the farm-
er a higher sum in his turn for the
Manufactured articles to make up for
It.
The problem seems capable of but a

single solution. To the average farm-
er the word "bond" is terrifying, but
it need not be. We all ask credit of
our neighbors daily in some form or
other either as to our statements, rep-
utations or financial affairs. Judge
Thayer says, "The business of a civ-
ilized world is done on the credit sys-

THE ROAD THAT KILLS HORSES.
tem." The business of barbarism is
transacted on the "cash" plan. The
500,000,000 people who get in debt have
food to eat, clothes to wear and places
In which to sleep. The 500,000,000 who
do not possess sufficient confidence in
themselves to trust one another never
tasted flour or beef, go naked and
sleep out of doors. Activity, prosperi-
ty and thrift are the natural fruits of
mutual dependence on one another,
coupled with tile legend "I promise to
pay."
There are many times when the de-

moralized condition of the business of
this country can be traced directly to
bad roads. Hard times, dull times, la-
bor unemployed, fluctuating priees, re-
duced railroad earnings. spasmodic
speculation in stocks. corners in food
stuffs, are often the immediate results
of bad roads. R. G. Dun & Co. of New
York not long ago in a review of the
condition of trade said that "the strin
gency in the money markets-here and
at some other points is more largely
due to slow collections. which appear
to result front severe weather and im-
practicable roads." than to anything
else. So it is the mud that rules the
land. So great a foe requires the unit-
ed efforts of the people to dethrone it.
In this struggle every line of business
In the land should be united, and there
Is certainly no interest which has more
at stake in the success of this move-
ment and which should be more deter-
mined and active in urging the work
forward than the farmers.

SEND US
A COW,
Steer, Bull or Horse
hide, Calf skin, Dog
skin, or any other kind
of hide or skin, and let
us tan it with the hair
on, soft, light, odorless
and moth-proof, for robe,
rug, coat or gloves.
But first get our Catalogue,

giving prices, and our shipping
tags and instructions, so as to
avoid mistakes. We also buy
raw furs and ginseng. :-
THE CROSBY FRISIAN FUR COMPANY.

1 16 Mill Street, Rochester, N. Y.

Velvet Portiere.
The portiere woven of strips of velvet

Is a newer idea than the silk rag por-
tiere and has a richer effect. The small-
est pieces of velvet can be utilized, and
many discarded hat trimmings come in
well for this purpose. To weave them
a red warp is often used. and it is so
manipulated that it shows on the out-
side of the piece, giving a striped ap-
pearance to the hanging. Small pieces
of this velvet weave are used to cover
sofa pillows or to drape cozy corners.

Better Than Cold.
"I was troubled for several years

with chronic indigestion and nervous
debility." writes F. J. Green, of Lan-
caster, N. H. "No remedy helped me
until I began using Electric Bitters,
which did we more good than all the
medicines I ever used. They have al-
so kept my wife in excellent health
for years. She says Electric Bitters
are just splendid for female troubles;
that they are a grand tonic and in-
vigorator tor weak, run down women.
No other medicine can take its place
In our family." Try them. Only 50c.
Satisfaction guaranteed by R. S. Mc-
Kinney, Druggist, Taneytown, Md.

Fighting a River.
Few features of the strange lands of

central Asia are stranger or more cele-
brated than the great Arm] Darla, the
ancient Oxus, which has been attempt-
ing once more to change its bed. For
more than two and a half centuries
this river has flowed into the Aral sea,
but for 400 years before that, accord-
ing to ancient records, its destination
was the Caspian, while it has changed
its whole course in the same way yet
once again within the period of which
there are records remaining in the later
classical authors. At the beginning of
last month for the first time in several
generations the Amu Darla began to
break new ground again. Swollen by
unusual floods, it began to drive a
channel in the direction of a prosper-
ous town which has sprung up of re-
cent years in the neighborhood of a
great bridge on the Transcaspian rail-
way line. A thousand men have been
engaged day and night for weeks past
constructing dams to protect this town
and keep back the river in its old bed,
and the cost of the work has already
amounted to many thousands of dol-
lars.

Liver Pills
That's what you need; some-
thing to cure your bilious-
ness. You need Ayer's Pills.

Want your moustache or beard a
beautiful brown or rich black? Use

Buckingham's Dye
50 chi of druggists or R P Hall 8:Co , Nashua,N.H

What She Thought.
A class of little girls at school was

asked the meaning of the word "phi-
losopher." Most of the hands were ex-
tended, but one child seemed specially
anxious to tell. "Well, Annie, what is
a philosopher?" asked the teacher. "A
man that rides a philosopede," was the
little girl's answer.-Christian Advo-
cate.

Early Risers
THE FAMOU',3 LITTLE PILLS.

For quick relief from Biliousness,
Sick Headache, Torpid Liver, Jaun-
dice, Dizziness, and all troubles aris-
ing from an inactive or sluggish liver,
DeWitt's Little Early Risers are un-
equalled.
They act promptly and never gripe.

They are so dainty that it is a pleasure
to take them. One to two act as a
mild laxative; two or four act as a
pleasant and effective cathartic. They
are purely vegetable and absolutely
harmless. They tonic the liver.

PRKPARED ONLY BY
E. C. DeWitt 8c Co.. Chicago

For Sale by J. MeKeillp.
Caution.

"Do you mean to say you didn't give
that horse thief a trial by jury?"
"We 'didn't dare." answered Broncho

Bob. "If anything as unusual as a
trial took place the whole town 'ud
turn out to see it. and some one would
be sure to sneak in and steal some
more borses."-Washington Star.

WESTERN MARYLAND R. R.
MAIN LINE.

Schedule In ettect October llth., 1903.
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Additional trams leave Baltimore for Un-ion Bridge and Intermediate Stations at 10.12a. rn., and 2.25,6.15 and 11.2.5 p. m., and leaveUnion Bridge for Baltimore and Intermedi-ate Stations at 4.48, 5.25 and 625 a. m., and12.55 p. iii., daily, except Sunday.Sundays only-leave Baltimore for UnicnBridge and Intermediate Stations at 9.35 a.m., and 3.00 p.m. Leave Union Bridge at6.45 and 8.90 a. m., and 4.00 p. m., for Balti-more and Intermellate Stations.

Baltimore & Cumberland Valley R. R.Leave Hagerstown for Shippensburg andIntermediate Stations at 11.00 a. of., andand 7.0i, p. in. For Chambersburg 6.30 a. m.Leave Shippensburg for Hagerstown andIntermediate Stations at 6.00 a. m., and 4.65p. m. Leave Chambersburg 145 p. m.

Trains via Altenwald Cut-off.
Leave Hagerstown for Chambersburg andIntermediate Stations at 3.20 p. m.Leave Chambersburg for Hagerstown andIntermediate Stations at 7.47 p. in.

Leave Rocky Ridge for Emmltsburg at 8.26and 10.36 a. in., and 8.31 and 8.87 p. m. LeaveEmmitsburg for Rocky Ridge at 7.60 and 9.56a, m., and 2.55 and 4.60 p. in.Leave Bruceville tor Frederick at (.815.9.36 and 10.40 a. m.. and 4.45 and 6.30 p. m.Leave Brueeville for Columbia Littlestownand Taneytown at 9.47 a. m., and 3.45 p.m.Leave Frederick for Baltimore at 7.60 a.mand 3.00 and cas p. in.

Connections at Cherry Run, W. Va.
B. & 0. Passenger trains leave Cherry Runfor Cumberland and intermediate points.daily, at 8.55a. m.; Chicago Express, daily, at1.14 p. m.; Chicago Express, daily, at 8.64 p.m.

* Daily. All others daily, except Sunday.

) B. if. GRISWOLD, Gen'l Traffic Manager.
F. M. HOWELL, General Passenger Agent

Hering's Department Store
The Muslin=wear Sale !

Always Looked Forward to by every
Patron of this Store.

Every garment is perfect in material, trimming, workman-ship and style, and we believe that it is impossible to duplicate
a single one of these offerings at equal prices at any other store
in town. Come early and as often as yoa please. We believe the
lots will last long enough to serve everyone, but the choicest
things are sure to go at once, so don't delay too long.

29c, 39c, 59c, 89c and 98c.
These Five Tables are loaded with Bargains that

are north 'A to Vs more!

Embroideries and White Goods.
The newest and latest designs in Spring Embroideries, Nain-

Book, Cambric, and Swiss. Match sets in neat designs for Chil-
dren and a handsome line of the more elaborate patterns for
Ladies. We are showing the largest and most complete line ever
seen in this town.

Advance Styles in White Goods.
Entirely new pattern and the newest weaves for this Spring,

are now being shown. Handsome designs in the new champagne
shade.

CHAS, E. HERING, Westminster, Md.

SPECIAL NOTICE!
The Baltimore Clothing House

WILL OFFER YOU

THE  GREATEST OPPORTUNITY
EVER KNOWN IN TANEYTOWN.

IT WILL be for only a short time, soI make up your mind quickly, before it
is too late. We have secured, for Spot
Cash, from a Baltimore manufacturer-
and for little money, because that firm
was pressed for money-a Fine Stock of

Clothing, Gent's Furnishings,
Shoes, Hats and Caps.

Men's Overcoats.
We bought a Bargain direct from

the manufacturer, and got 250 of
them, which we are selling at less
than manufacturer's price. Look at
them-they must go. $6.00 value for
$3.69, in either blue or gray. A nice
Gray Oxford, latest style., price $8.00,
for $4.89. A better one, suitable for
dress, regular price $10.00 and $12.00
-now $6.48 and $7.98. A few Storm
Overcoats, very low, worth $6.50, for
$4.19. A still better one, worth $8.00
for $4.98.

Boys' Overcoats.
Below the actual cost of manufac-

ture. We have an immense stock,

and must unload. Don't let your boy

stand around in the cold, when Over-

coats are selling like this:- sizes from

5 to 14 years-a $2.50 Coat for $1.691

$350 coat for $2.19; $4.50 coat, $2.79.

We want to impress on the minds of the people of this com-
munity that what we claim is true-that never in the history
of Taney-town has there been known such Bargains. Be sure
and come as soon as you can, before it is tco late. Those who
come first will reap the benefit of this Sacrifice Sale. We will
mention a few of the prices.

Men's Serviceable Suits, really worth
$5.00. Sacrifice Price,

Men's Dressy Suits, worth $6.50.
Sacrifice Price,

Men's Suits, really worth $9.00.
Sacrifice Price,

$2.85,
$3.85.
$5.85,

We have very Fine Suits, ranging in price from
$6.00 to $12.00, worth $15.00 to $18.00.
We have beveral lots of Boy's Suits,-from 4 to 16 years-

Suits that are worth $1.75 to $6.50.

Lot No. 1, for 99c.
Lot No. 2, for $1.25.

Lot No. 3, for $1.69.
Lot No. 4, for $2.19.

Lot No. 5, for $2.98.
0 0 0.o000

Ladies Special Bargain Shoes, from 99c to $2.00.A nice line of Men's and Youths' Shoes, 85c to $3.00.

LOUR HATS,
KIRSSIN'S BIG UNDERSELLING STORE,

Latest Styles and Best Makes.
From 25c to $2.50.

(Eckenrode Bldg.) TAN EYTOWN, IVI D.

Whew!
Miss Bella Koze-You deliberately

cut me the other day. didn't you?
Miss Kadley - Well -er - really, I

didn't mean to"-
Miss Bella Koze-No; I suppose you

couldn't help cutting anybody, you've
got such a hatchet face.-Philadelphia
Press.

To Remove Temptation.
The doctor looked solemn.
"You must keep quiet," he said. "talk

as little as possible and under no cir-
cumstances speak above a whisper."
"In that case," she replied thought-

fully, "you must keep my husband
away from me."-Brooklyn Eagle.

- ---
Watered Silk Cardensees.

Have you a piece of brocade or heavy
watered silk? You can make it into a
lovely cardease that will prove a
charming necessory to the toilet when
making afternoon calls or to carry up-
on state occasions. It Can be fast
toned on the same lines as the leather
case, and the edges may be finished off
with narrow fine gold braid.-Balti-
more American.

To Clip the Hair.
To clip the hair braid in several loose

braids, front and back separately; then
begin at the tips of the braids, and,
holding a braid with one hand. with
the other hand rub up tip of braid to
the head until the short hairs stand
out and the whole braid is rough; then
take the scissors and clip off all the
ends.

Care of time Hair.
Women make a mistake when they

go on the theory that the frequent
shampoo Is detrimental to the hair,
says a writer in the Washington Post,
quoting a hairdresser. In fact, some
such advice has appeared in print from
time to time. but the theory is absurd.
since above all the hair must be clean
to be glossy. Then one should take the
trouble vigorously to brush the hair
each nigbt before retiring. But the
same brush should never be used twice
without cleansing. Since it Is neces-
sary to have more than one brush, it
Is well to have them vary, short and
long bristles, as this aids in ridding
the scalp of that loose, fine dandruff so
ugly to see scattered through the hair.
In brushing the hair the strokes should
be firm and long. Violent, spasmodic
brushing is not only irritating to the
scalp, butt disastrous to the hair as
well.

Make the Most of Your Eyes.
Nothing is more charming than the

straightforward gaze which indicates
that a woman is in complete posses-
sion of herself, confident of her own
powers and strength and does not feel
the need of looking hither and thither
for a way of escape. Once learn the
trick of a steady gaze and no matter
how plain the girl may be there is
something about her which every one
will declare is charming and fascinat-
ing. Soft and melting eyes, flashing
eyes, brillTant eyes, soulful eyes. are
not in it with the eyes of direct gaze.
particularly if they are shaded by lids
which are rather large and heavy.



TANEYTOWN LOCAL COLUMN.

Current Items of Local News, of Special

Interest to Home Readers.

All copy for ADVERTISEMENTS on th
is

Page must be in hand early on Thu
rsday

morning of each week, except Special

Notices and short announcements.

Mrs. Upton Birnie, of Philadelp
hia,

is here on a visit to her relatives
.

The Lutheran Sunday School has

appointed a committee to select a n
ew

library for the school.

Ground hog day cast shadows all

day long, consequently the"six-we
eks

cold" may be confidently looked 
for.

Rey. Wm. B. Duttera, of Salisbur
y,

N. C., has been spending some
 time

with his "home folks" in this pl
ace.

There will be a meeting of the F
ire

Company this (Friday) evening,
 at

7 o'clock. A full attendance 
is re-

quested.

Airs. Mary Matthews, of Bark Hill

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Henry Hill
:

of this district, is critically ill with

appendicitis.

The John Baird property, on Balti-

more St., was sold at public sale, 
last

Saturday, for $2010., to John H. Har
-

man, of this district.

Harry L. Feeser, of this district,has

been offered the public school at 
Oak-

land Mills, but has declined, owing 
to

its being too far from home.

"The Stock Book received and 
well

pleased with it. Would not take $3
.00

for it if I could not get anoth
er."-

UPTON PilEHRING, Rocky Ridge.

Among our citizens who are hulls_

posed, with various ailments, are Mrs
,

Robert S. McKinney, Geo. A. Rapp
,

Burgess S. Miller and Harry L. Baum
-

gardner.

We are informed that Dr. Pearre
,

of Frederick county, has located
 in

Harney for the practice of med
icine,

and occupies the office of the la
te Dr.

J. C. Bush.

Two sleighing parties left Taney
-

town, on Tuesday night; one com-

posed of "fossils" bound for Littles-

town, and the other the Refor
med

Mite Society, to S. A. Waybright's
.

A fox chase is advertised for Tan
ey-

town, for Thursday afternoon, 
the

11th. Br'er Fox says he will show

'em a good time before he surr
enders

his brush.

Our office is now haying its annual

spring rush of jcb printing,due la
rge-

ly to sale bill work, therefore our

usual promptness in turning out

work will be interfered with for sev
-

eral weeks.

Miss Lillie May Aulthouse, daugh-

ter of Mrs. Henry Aulthouse, of thi
s

place, died on Monday afternoon,
and

was buried on Wednesday. in 
the

Lutheran cemetery. She had been i
n

ill health for a long while.

The high winds the early part o
f

the week caused considerable drift
ing

of the snow, and some delay to 
travel

though scarcely more than enough t
o

make sleighing interesting on acco
unt

of the likelihood of upsets.

There will be an exhibition, or en
-

tertainment, held at Pine Hill school
,

next Friday evening, to which 
the

public is invited. The program prom
_

ises to be both entertaining and in-

structive. Admission 10e, proceeds

for the benefit of the school.

W. L. McGinnis writes as follow
s

from Minneapolis, Minn., "We h
ave

had good sleigl-ing for over a month,

and it has been very cold, 38° belo
w

zero yesterday. Our firm, Washburn
-

Crosby Co., is turning out 25,000 bar
-

rels of flour every 24 hours. Min-

neapolis is a booming city of 240,000.

"Miss Topsy Turvy" a three-act

comedy, will be rendered in the Op-

era House, next Tuesday evening, b
y

the Happy-go-lucky Club, of Double

Pipe Creek, for the benefit of Taney-

town Camp of Woodmen. Tickets o
n

sale at McKinney's. The play ha
s

been produced several times by the

Club, and is said to be exceptionally

well rendered.

The Herald was in demand, on Wed-

nesday morning, as it contained a

caricature of Representative Haines,

of this district, as a "benevolent look
-

ing man." The title is no doubt prop-

erly applied, but the picture needed

the name attached in order to mak
e

it recognizable. The Baltimore Worl
d

also "does" Mr. Haines as "busy wit
h

a great thought." If he looks like

either of these artistic inspirations,h
e

will need an introduction to his ac-

quaintances on his return from ye

ancient city.

Use Maryland Stock Powder.

And save money. For Horses and

Cattle that will not thrive on regular

food; it will prove of immense advan-

tage. Manufactured at McKellip's

Drug Store, Taneytown, Md.

Page ate Senator's Luncheon.

Senator Cockrell confines his daily

luncheon to two plump, red apples.

Yesterday, when the usual hour for

his lunch arrived, the Missourian clap-

ped his hands twice. A small page

stood at his elbow.
"Boy, take this to my clerk in the

committee room," said he, giving the

youth a scrap of paper carelessly fold-

ed.
The page ran out of the Senate

chauiber, up the marble steps and in-

to the far northeast cornerof the Sen-

ate wing, where Mr. Cockrell has his

office. The note was delivered to the

clerk, who handed the page two

plump apples. That was what the

note instructed him to do.
A half hour passed. Senator Cock-

rell was enduring the pangs of hung-

er. "What became of the boy who

went after my apples ?" said he to

Barney Layton.
The lad, entirely unsuspicious of

anything amiss, was summoned int
o

the Senator's presence. Heexplained

that he thought the apples were hi
s

reward for delivering his message.

He had eaten them.
The frugal Missourian saw the joke

in the situation. He could not re-

strain a laugh. Being out of lunch
-

eon, he resumed attention to the sen
-

ate proceedings and bided his evenin
g

meal.

Letter to Wm. Eckert.

Taneylow n, Md.

Dear Sir: Devoe is worth $4 or $5 a

gallon, put-on; how much is anothe
r

paint worth ?
Depends on how many gallons

you've got to put-on, to be equal t
o

one of Devoe.
Mr. J. J. Hall, Sheffield, Pa., paint

-

ed two houses one coat, five years

ago, lead-and-oil, took 40 gallons.

Last Summer bought 40 gallons 
De-

voe for same houses; had 10 gallon
s

left.
Mr. N. Avery, Delhi, N. Y., owns

two houses exactly alike; painted 
one

with Devoe; took 6 gallons. The ot
her

with some other; took 12 gallons.

What'd you give for those off

paints? Bear in mind, you've got 
to

pay for the painting. Yours truly
F. W. DEvog & Co.,

44 New York.

Union Mills.-David J. W. Earh
art

who has been quite ill with pneu-

monia is rapidly improving.

Rev. Fox, of Littlestown, is con-

ducting a revival in the M. E. chur
ch.

Rey. Newcomer, the newly elected

pastor at Silver Run, is expected 
to

arrive this week, with his family.

Hicks Tagg and family, of Littles-

town, spent Sunday with his moth
er,

Mrs. Wm. Tagg.
Alvin Baokert, of near here, is o

n

the sick list.
Chicken-pox has become an epidem

-

ic in this vicinity. About thirty cases

have been reported.

Mysterious Circumstances.

One was pale and sallow and 
the

other fresh and rosy. Whence the

diffence ! She who is blushing
 with

health uses Dr. King's New Life
 Pills

to maintain it. By gently arousing

the lazy organs they compel 
good di-

gestion and head off constipation.

Try them. Only 25e, at R. S. 
McKin-

ney, Druggist.

Anniversary at Mr. Jacob Baker's
.

(For the Racoon.)
On Wednesday evening, Feb. 

3rd.,

about seventy invited guests m
et at

the home of Mr. and Mrs. Jacob

Baker, near Taneytown, in boom
 of

the 20th. anniversary of thei
r wed-

ding. The hour appointed for 
the as-

sembling of the clans was 7 o'
clock,

and shortly after that time the 
crowd

beseiged the house, aLd were m
et at

the doer by Mr. Baker, who,in a
 very

cordial and much surprised (?)
 Man-

ner, made them welcome. The
 free-

dom of the house was giyen the
m and

they were told to enjoy t
hemselves,

which they immediately proceed
ed to

do.
The young members of the pa

rty

hunted up a fiddler and enjoyed 
an

impromptu dance, while the 
older

and more staid ones engaged 
in such

games as snake, poor pussy and
 dom-

inoes. Yet another, and rather

younger element than the ones 
men-

tioned, played "feathers" and "
tag,"

and had a good time generall
y. Plen-

ty of good things for the inner
 man

had been provided by the guest
s, to

which, old and young alike, did
 am-

ple justice. About the time 
ghosts

are supposed to walk abroad, the

company dispersed, wishing the 
host

and hostess goodbye
Those present were Mr. and 

Mrs.

Jacob Baker, Mr. and Mrs. Scott

Smith, Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Rei
ndollar,

Mr. and Mrs. W. Fringer, Mr.
 and

Mrs. Samuel Bricker, Mr. and 
Mrs.

Wm. Clutz, Mr. and Mrs. John 
Stouf-

fer, Mr. and Mrs. James Beaver
, Mr.

and Mrs. Augustus Morelock, Mr
. and

Mrs. S. H. Little, Mr. and Mrs. 
D. E.

Little, Mrs. Mary Martin and 
Mrs.

Bettie Wetzel; Misses Nettie C
lingan,

Maggie and Jane Yingling, R
heta

Morelock, Mary and Grace Ma
rtin,

Effie, Mattie and Mollie Fringer,
Della

Fogle, Lottie Biddle, Edna Baker,

Emma Brown, Gertrude and N
ettie

Harman, Mabel Reindollar, Anna

Fissel, Viola Smith, Effle Slonek
er.

Messrs J. A. Fringer, Roy Fri
nger,

Michael Fringer, J. T. Fogle, 
Theo.

Hilterbrick, Clarence Hilterbrick,

Clarence Hawk, Clayton, Charle
s and

Morris Reindollar, George, E
dward,

Walter and Norman Morelock, Roy,

Walter and Preston Smith, Clar
ence,

Charles and George Baumga
rdner,

Jas. Rodgers, Charles, Mauri
ce and

John Baker, Norman and 
Charles

Beaver, Done Brown, Clay 
Englar,

Walter Lambert, Chas. Boyd.

"D'youse believe dat he who hesi-

tates Is lost?"
"Yep, if he hesitates in fro

nt of a

automobile."-San Francisco Exam-

iner.

Behind the seenem.

"Help! Help! The prompter has

killed the leading woman."

"What did she do to hini?"

"She called him a stageco
ach."-CM-

cinnati Commercial Tribune.

Ten Cent Corn Killer

Removes Corns and Bunions with
-

oat Pain. Gives no trouble. Makes

the feet comfortable. Spend ten 
cents

and try it. J. McKellip, Druggist.

Willing to Relieve 1

"It is a generous and helpful Ivor
ld."

said the multimillionaire.

"Indeed?"

"Yes. When it was announced that

I desired to die a comparatively
 van.

man there was a general 
mov:.:11ent

to assist ino in the enterprise."--W
a.411-

ington Star.

Behind the Scenes.

"NOW, James," said the restaurant

keeper to the porter, you might take

the stonecutter's maul pn
d a chis:,1 and

knock all the chewing gum
 from under

the chairs and tables. Sav
e the pieces,

for we can use them for 
mend!ng the

china."-Cleveland Leader.

Inference,

Dorothy-What Frank 
Werser ever

could have seen In Bessie Brown is

past my knowledge.

Bella-Why, Dorothy. I 
didn't hnow

you cared so touch tor 
Frank.-ficston

Transcript.

'nese fasts.

"Aland ssys s' &' her Inger.3

crossed when silo 
CholVaiy."

"But she tna•ro when he

showed hem' the . Id; .)11;:iive lie had

brought."--Cincinnatl Time
s-Star.

A guest IC H.

Ethel-You mustn't tell f
ibs. It's very

naughty for little girls to tell fibs.

Polly-Most I wait till I'm growed

tip?
• --- -

Her Only Original One,

Patience-Don't you think she
's got a

young face?
Patrice--Young face! What 

are you

talking about? It's the only face she

ever had.-Yonkers Statesman.

The Baggy Kind.

"Your dog, air, tore a piece out 
of

nay trousers."
"Well, they were too big for yen,

anyway."--Chicago Post.

Compound Syrup White Pine

and Tar.

A . pleasant, prompt remedy for

Coughs and Colds. Price 2e. Sold 
Ply to-

at McKellip's Drug Store, Taney-

town, Md. 
1•16-tt,

SUGAR FROM SAWDUST.

It Can Be Made, but It Is Hardl
y Fit

For Table Use.

During the middle ages 
the alche-

mists, who were the pred
ecessors of the

modern men of science, 
spent much

time ill making a so called 
"philoso-

pher's stone" which sho
uld transform

the baser metals into 
gold, and even

nowadays science still has
 some prob-

lems that are almost as 
tempting to

the imagination and pro
bably quite as

unlikely to be realized. T
o turn ordi-

nary sawdust into table s
ugar is one of

them. The table sugar part of it is

generally considered an interestin
g chi-

mera, but the question of ec
onomically

reducing sawdust to the different
 vari-

ety known as grape suga
r contains pos-

sibilities that greatly int
erest the mod-

ern chemist either in the 
laboratories

of commercial plants or i
n such student

workshops as the sugar 
laboratory of

the Massachusetts Institute of 
Tech-

nology.

Grape sugar, which the 
chemists cal;

dextrose, is an important 
item In the

manufacture of health foo
ds and can

be used economically 
because it devel-

ops naturally in a com
paratively inex-

pensive chemical process t
o which cer-

tain grains, chiefly co
rn, are subjected

to produce eventually 
starch or glu-

cose. As long ago as 1819 a 
French

chemist surprised the Fren
ch academy

by exhibiting a few gr
ains of grape

sugar whieh he had mad
e from old lin-

en, commonly believed to
 have been his

own shirt. Other scien
tists have shown

also that grape sugar 
could be made

from wood, although n
o one has yet

found a way to transfo
rm this grape

sugar into tin' more fa
miliar, everyday

produce of the cane or su
gar beet. The-

oretically. therefore, either an old

house OF an old suit of linen 
can be

turned into this grape 
sugar provided

one would take a great 
deal of trouble

for a very small result.

The reason why sugar c
an be made

from wood or linen i
s due to the ac-

tion-which it would require a suga
r

chemist to explain in detail-of sul-

phuric acid on the cellulose,
 or woody

fiber, that Is found in
 both wood and

linen. Few persons, however, 
believe

that the process will 
ever be anything

more than a scientific 
curiosity.

Millionaire's Poor Stomach.

The worn-out stomach of the 
over-

fed millionaire is often paraded 
in the

public prints as a horrible example
 of

the evils attendant on the poss
ession

of great wealth. But million
aires are

not the only ones who are 
afflicted

with bad stomachs. The pro
portion

is far greater among the toiler
s. Dys-

pepsia and indigestion are ram
pant

among these people, and they 
suffer

far worse tortures than the 
million-

aire unless they avail themselve
s of a

standard medicine like Green's

August Flower, which has been a

favorite household remedy fo
r all

stomach troubles for over thirty 
five

years. August Flower rouses the

torpid liver, thus creating 
appetite

and. insuring perfect digestion. It

tones and vitalizes the entire s
ystem

and makes life worth living, no
 mat-

ter what your station. Trial bottles,

25e; regular size, 75c.

PICKINGS FROM FICTION.

The future is a lute without strings.-

Mary MacLane in "My Friend Anna-

bel Lee."
You either laugh at frauds and fools

pr else your soul's iwbittered by their

poison, I've ooticed.-Philip Payne in

"The Mills of Man."

The greater number of men marry

for the very good reason that sonic one

marries thens-Mrs. Fred Reynolds in

"The Man With the W'ooden Face."

Time moves at a strangely different

rate for the person gone away and the

one staying home.-Jane Welsh Car-

lyle in "New Letters and Memorials."

It seems to me that the life of a peace

loving husband is one of a human in-

taglio, made so by the aggressive an-

gularity of an assertive wife.-Mc-

Vickar-Colthis In !S.*. Parish ef Twq,"

The squirming capacity of a bey wbq

is waiting while persons converse of

things in which he has no interest has

never been expressed lo figores, but It

would count up large.-Max Adeler io

"Iu Happy Bellew."

We lie in business, gild We lie in re,

ligiou, and we lie to women. Perbape

if a man stopped lying to a woman by

and by be might begin to stop lying

for money and at last stop lying with

his Maker.-James Lane Allen in "The

Mettle of Your Pastures."

A „cure for Eczema.

My baby had Emmert SO bad t
hat

its head was it solid mass of scabs,

and its hair all came out. I tried

many remedies but none seemed to
 do

any permanent good until I used 
De-

Witt's Witch Hazel Salve.The Ecze
ma

is cured, the scabs are gone and 
the

little one's scalp is perfectly clea
n and

healthy, and its hair is growing be
au-

tifully again. I cannot give too much

praise to DeWitt's WIWI Hazel sa
lve

--Frank Farmer, Bluff City, K. I
n

buying Witch Hazel Salve look 
out

for counterfeits. DeWitt's is the 
orig-

inal and the only one containing p
ure

Witch Hazel. The name E. C. 
De

Witt Ss Co. is oil every box. Sold by

Md.J. Maiellip2 Dru 'ggist Taneytown,- 

Ells Standard.

There is a• good story told Pf an 'old

ciarky In one or our soothera cities.
He was standing on a street corner

with a white man from Mossacimsetts

who had invested sonic money in the

neighborhood. While the white man

was questioning the negro about the

country the son of the negro's former

master passed by, and as he passed the

Aid darky snatched off his hat and

said, "Geed eyeataS Morse Pharlea."

"Why,n said the man front the riert
h,

"do you take off your bat and pall that

Men Morse Charles? Don't you '
spew

that you have as Meek' PFIFilege0 Its lie

has; that you can vote as well as he

can? You ore every bit as good as he

Is."
"Oh, no, sir," said the old darky;

"'deed you Is mistaken. I knows I's as

good as you is, but 'deed I ain't nothin'

like as good as Morse Charles."--Bo:ti.

more Son-

Economy is Wealth.

Clean your old clothes with Lum

Turn Clothes Cleaner. It removes

grease spots from all kinds of fabrics.

Soiled coat collar eleaned to look like

new. Large bottles only 15c. Manu-

factured at McKellip'g Drug Store
,

Taneytown, Md,

something to Say Quickly.
The selfish shellfish shoved the shelf till

all fish fell.
The wrinkled winkle whimpered, winked

and whispered, -Well!"
The keeniN.• quivering quahaug Quaked

with pfle!ti•
Cannily. erart4, load oases efted, coun-

eeling calm,

Elevator and Warehouse
- FOR -

Sale or Rent!

The Eleyator and Wareh
ouse at

Double Pipe Creek, W, M, 11,
 R., is

for sale or rent. Possession giveo

April 1st., 1904. For partic
ulars, ap-

C. B. AND ERS,
rinion Bridge, Md.

PUBLIC SALE!
The undersigned will offer at Public Sale.

on the road leading from Fairview to the
Plank Road, near Heltebridle's Mill, on

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 26, 1904,

at 10 o'clock, a. m., the following Personal
Property, to-wit:-

SIX HEAD OF HORSES,

If
will work anywhere, two are fine
drivers. 16 H EAD OF CATTLE,
among which are 9 Cows,
2 will be fresh by day of

sale, 4 Ileifers. 2 large Bulls and
one small Bull. 1 Sow and pigs. 1
Sow with pigs, and 7 Shoats. 1 McCormick
Binder, good as new; 1 Osborne Mower, one
Hay Rake, 1 Studebaker broad-tread wagon,
one 1-horse wagon and bed, 1 Dayton Wagon
3 Falling top Buggies. 1 Stick Wagon, two
road carts. 3 sleighs. 2 pair Hay Carriages, 2
Spring Harrows, 2 Han-shear Plows, I Land
Roller. 2 shovel plows, 3 corn forks, 1 corn
coverer, 2 sets breechbands, 4 sets front
gears. 1 set 1-horse harness, 2 sets single har-
ness, 6 bridles, 6 collars, 8 halters, check.
wagon anti plow lines, double, single and
triple tree3Jockey sticks,butt,log and breast
chains, shovels, forks and rakes, U. S. Cream
Separator, 1 iron kettle. 50 Bushels of Corn, 4
tons of Timothy Hay, 300 bundles Corn Fod-
der. Also some Household and Kitchen
Furniture.
TERMS OF SALE:- Sums under 4.5.60 cash. On

all sums of 55.00 or upward a credit of 8
months will be given, the purchasers to give
their notes with approved security bearing
interest from day of sale. No goods to be re-
moved until settled for.

LUTHER S. UTERMAHLEN.

J. N. 0. SMITH, AUCt.
UPTON MARKER & ED. DODRER

, Clerks.

11111v;

TAN EYTOWN

SAVINGS BANK
Does a General Banking Business.
Loans Money on Real or Personal secu-

rity.
Discounts Notes.
Collections and Remittances promptly

made.

Interest Paid on Time Deposits.
HENRY GALT. Treasurer

JAS. C. GALT, President.

DIRECTORS.
LEONARD ZILE,
JOSHUA HOUTZ,
JAMES C. GALT,
C. W. WEAVER,
W. W. CRAPSTICR,

H. 0. STONESIFER,
JOHN S. BOWER,
JOHN J. CRAPSTER,
CALVIN T. FRINGER
HENRY GALT.

Sale Register.
All public sales, the posters or advertising

of which are printed at the Ilkeoluo office,
will he inserted under this heading (not ex-
ceeding three lines) free of charge until date
of sale. When the printing is done elsewhere
the charge for registering a sale will be 50c.
When a * appears after the date, the sale is
in the afternoon.

Feb. 65-Peter L. Ritter, in Keysville. House-
hold and Personal Property. A. J. Baum-
gardner, Auct.

Feb. 26.-Luther S. Utermahlen, near Fair-
view school house. Live Stock and Im-
plements. J. N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 1-C. B. & A. R. Anders, Agents, :Di
miles south of Union Bridge, will sell 49
head of Jersey and "Brown Swiss" Cows
and Heifers; Horses and Farming Imple-
ments. Part of herd is registered.

Mar. 1-Edw. Shoemaker, near Piney Creek
church- Live Stock and Implements.
Wm, T. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 1-Admr's of Jacob J. Study, eearSilver
Run. Live Stock, Implements, Household
goods. Win. Warner, Auct.

Mar. 1-Isaiah Reifsuider, near Bruceville
road. Live Stock and Implements. J. N.
0. Smith, Auct,

Mar. 2*-Ervin L. Hess, at Black's School-
house. Live Stock and Implements.

Mar. 25-Lewis M. Shuey, Uniontown Dist.
Horse, Cow, Household goods. J. Thos.
Hoop, Auct,

Mar. 2-Wm. H. Babylon, weStminster road.
Live Stock and implements. J. N. 0.
Smith, Auct.

Mar, 25-Grant Hering, 2 miles south Em
-

mitsburg. Live Stock and Implements,
Win. T. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 3-Jacob Bowers, 1 utile East Harney, in
Pa. Live Stock and Implements. Win.
T. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 3-John D. Feeser, near Silver Run.
Live Stock and Implements. J. N. 0,
Smith, Auct,

Mar. 4.-Chas. G. Ecker, near Uniontown.
Live Stock and Farming Implements,
J. Thos. Hoop, Auct.

Mar. 45 Sarah J. Keefer, near Taneytown.
Live Stock. Implements and Household.
J. N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 55-Ernest Stevens, Log Cabin Branch,
Live Stock, implements and Household.
J. N. 0. Smith, Auct,

Mar. 5-Wm. A. Snider, Ir., near Harney.
Live Stock and Implements. Win. T.
Smith, Auct.

Mar. 75-Howe Ohler, 134 miles E. Elm-nits-
burig. Live Stock and Implements. Win.
T. Smith, Auct.

Mar. T.,-Joseph Spangler, 2 miles east of
'Harney. Live stock and Implements. J.
N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 8- Wm. H. Mort, 2 miles West D. P.
Creek. Live Stock and Farming Imple-
ments. T. J. Kolb, Auct.

Ma 

S

r. 1-0.a, 4lSeprctly 0, hien rn3 miles S. Einitsburg.
Live Stock and Implements, Wm, Ts

Mar, 8-Chas. W. Koontz, near Marker's Mill,
Live Stock and Implements. J. N. 0.
Smith. Auct.

Mar. 9--N. A. Englar, near Johnsville. Live
Stuoectk. and Implements. J. N. 0. Srtith,A 

Mar. 9-John A. Bollinger,near Franklinville
Fred. Co. Live Stock and Implements.
Wm. T. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 10-Harry J. Haines, near Linwood.
Live Stock and Farming mplenterits. J

Q. sIiiitb,` aact:
Mar. 10-Jacob Baker,Taneytown, Live Stock

and Implements. Wm. T. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 105-Isaiah W. Cromer, near Silver Run.
Live Stock and Implements. Wm. warn-
er, Aupt.

Mar 4-John Septet', near Fairfteld,Pa. Live
Stock and Implements. Wm. T. Smith,
Auct.

Mar. 1D--Theo, M. Dankard, near Bridgeport,
Live Stook and Farming Implements. .1.
N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 12-Emanuel Older, near Bridgeport.
Live Stock and Implements. Win. T.
Smitn, Auct.

Mar. 12-Oliver Angell, 14' miles west D. P.
Creek. Live Stock, Implements and
Household. T. J. Kolb, Auct.

Mar. 125-Grant Yingling, near Mayberry.
Live Stock and Impipatents. N. 0,

Smith, Anet,

Mar. 14-Michael Himmel% near itrtageport,
Live Stock and Implements, w in. T.
Smith, Auct.

Mar. 14-Samuel J. Troxell, Stony Branch,
near Motter's. Live Stock and Imple-
ments. Thos. J. Kolb, Auct.

Mar. 145-Theo. E. Shildt, near Bethel church.
Live Stock and Farming Iniplements. J.
N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 15*-Harvey E. Ohler,near Harney. Live
Stock and Implements. Wm 1' §ipitp.

4nef, ' •

Mar. lb-Cnas. A. Legorp,near Bethel church.
Live Stock and Implements. J. N. Q.
Smith, Auct.

Mar. 16-Charles C. Eyler, Adm. D. P. Creek.
Live Stock, Implements and Household
Goods. Thos. J. KAI), Auct.

Mar, 16-Jas. 
'

F. iuniber Littlpitown

kivrsP944a
,
 luo,,4t. 9-

Mar.  16-Howard Martin, near blotters, Free.
Co. Live Stock and Iniplements.- Wm.
T. Smith, Auct.. .

Mar. n-Wm. U. Little. near Barney. Live
Stclek and 'implements. Wm. T. Smith,
Auct.

Mar, I7-P. S. Hilterbrick. near Taneytow
n

1,1170 Stool( all impleilients. .1 N 0,

Mar b;111:-It. Jnn o14c*‘21M.Shoemaker, near Taneytown
Live Stock and Implements. J. N. 0.
Smith, Auct.

Mar, 18-Harvey E. Valentine.2X miles north-
west of D. P. Creek. Stock and Farming
Implements. T. J. Kolb, Auct.

Mar. 18-Granywo Study, iss relies pa4t tiar •
neg. Live Stock (pet 1,.larMim,t lanaes
meats. Wm: T.' Fen h, Atict.

Mar. 19-Wm. M. Ohler, near Piney creek
church. Live • Stock, Implements and
Houspludd GOON. Win T. Satan, alter:

Mat. tliep5t.A. V. cash iannanear Treganion. Live
stock end itnelements, J. N. P. Sm1t4,

Mar. 21-John H, Buffington, near union
Bridge. Live stook and Implements. J.
N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 21-Eman. Fiarner, near Bethel church
.

Live Stock, Farming Implements and
Household Goods. Wm. '1'. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 22-Geo. Valentine, near Bridgeport
Live Sioacilt ane 111100

Mar 

401W Willi `P;

8.1 2:41:1--rtilM ss. Annie Stitely,Hubb's farn),Lib-
ertytown. Live Sto.k and Implements.
J. N. 0. Smith, Alia.

Mar. 23-William Berner, near Motters,Fred
.

Co. Live Stock and Implements. Wm:
T. Fmith, Auct.

Mar. 23-John Ii. Sauble, near Piney Cr
eek

Sfitlon. Live Stock and Implements. J.
N. 0: Simiih, Aact: •

Mar. 21s-John Harem*, among Allowayls
Household Goons. Wm, T. Smith. Auct.

Mar. 24-Albert Study, near iAttlemtown road
Live Stock, Implements and Household
goods. J. N. 0. Smith. Auct.

Mar. 25-Allison Brothers. near Emmitsburg
.

on plank road. Live Stock and Imple-
ments. Wm. T. Smith. Auct.

Mar. 255-Mrs. Nannie Babylon, Oak Grov
e

Selmol-house. Live Stock, Implements
amfa iteitseitona 4. N. 0. smith, A4ct.

Mar. 265-Joshua Mehl, Lk mile North ki
ngs-

dale, Pa. Live Stock-, Implements, etc.
T, Snilth, Auct.

Mar. 26*-David F, PhillIps, Mayberry
. Live

Stock and Household Goods. N. 0.

Smith, Auct,

Mar. 28-D. H. Wilhelm, near Union B
ridge.

Live Stock, Implements and Household
goods. J. N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 29-J. Roy Keefer, near Mayberry
. Live

Stock,Implements and Household Goods.

J. N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 29-David CuiTene, 1 me east of M
u-

berry. Live Stock and Farming Imple-
ments. J. N. O. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 29-John T. Wentz, Taneytown. 
Black-

smith tools of all kinds. Wm. T. Smi
th,

Auct.

THE MILLER BROS. CO.

WE ARE

CLOSING OUT
--OUR---

ENTIRE STOCK

--OF

WINTER GOODS,
AT, AND IN MANY INSTANCES,

BELOW COST!

See "Advocate" and "Sentinel" for Full

Particulars.
..0311•11MM.

THE MILLER MILLER BROS. CO.

POPULAR CASH STORES,
WESTMINSTER, MARY LAND.

Not a Leader.

"Do you think your friend would lend A RARE cHANcE
himself to a shady political transac-

tion?"

"No," answered Senator Sorghum.

"He might lease himself or rent 
him-

self or sell himself outright, but he

wouldn't stand any friendly borrow-

ing."-Washington Star.

Special Notices,
Short advertisements will be inserte

d un-

der this heading at Sc. per line each
 issue,

counting seven words to the line. No 
charge

under 10c. Cash in advance.

EGGS 30c to-day; Chickens, 
101 to

The; Turkeys wanted; Squabs,
 28 to

38c; Guineas, 40 to 50c 
pair; Calves,

6Ic over 120 lbs. 75c delivering;
 Capons

and Furs wanted.-SCHWARTZ'S
 Pro

dace, Milton Fisher, Mgr.

FOR RENT-Store room and 
Dwel-

ling. One of the best. situa
tions in

Taneytown for business.-Mrs. 
M. A.

BOLLINGER.

HORSE for sale. Pick out of three.

-Jolla A. YINGLING, Taney
town,

MC. 
2t

---

VALENTINES! Valentines !
 Call

and see a fine line at N. B. 
HAGAN'S

near the Square. 
2 6-2t.

DON'T FORGET that I 
still have

a few Ladies' Trimmed Hats and

Trimmings that must go at 
very low

prices-at HULL'S Jewelry 
and Milli-

nery Store. 
6-2t

FOR SA LE.-1 first-class Mail

Wagon, body in the white; 2 Mail

Boxes, solid iron. Prices 
low. - L. K.

BIRELY, Middleburg. 
2 6 4t.

DON'T FORGET that I am 
head-

quarters for the celebrated V
ictor Disc

talking machines. Records an
d. sop

plies, direct from the 
Labitory.-J.

Wm. HULL, Jeweler, Tan
eytown, Md.

2 6 2t

FOR SALE -Fresh cow, w
ith calf

by side. Apply to Mrs. S. T. FLEA-

9iLE, pear Copperville. 
2-6-2t

. .  

PRIVATE SALE -Desirable prop-

erty of the late Itachael A. 
Mentael,

on Frederick St„ near public) 
square,

Taneytown, hid. Has a good 
Bake

OVeU built io it, and
 was used as a

Bakery by ber• The lot has a 
front-

age of 441ft and 33/ft deep, a 
good lo-

cation to live private, or for any
 kind

of business.-Apply to hientzel 
Bros.,

1109 N. Mount Street, Baltimo
re, Md.

2-6-2t

EXTRA LOUD Columbia cylin
der

records. Price red 'iced to 25e eac
h, at

J. Wm. HULL'S, Jeweler, Ta
neytown,

Md. 9 6-91.

TENANT HOUSE for rent on uis

farm --Apply to R. S. HILL. 
Taney

town. 
2-6 2t.

C. L. KEFAUVER, Scientific Opti
-

cian will be in Taneytown, at the

Elliot House. Tuesday and Wednes-

day, Feb. 9th. and 10th. Do your

eyes hurt you? Myopia, Hypermetre
-

pia, Astigrnsstiirtn and Presbyopia

oases can all be corrected with pro
per

glasses. 'Examination free.

FOR SALE.-1 good worts horse; 
2

barrels sweet cider; 7 bbl. Wine. F
or

rent, 2 four and dye room dwelling;

1 fortis for money rent. Shooting

Mitch', Feb, 10th , for J'ersey 
Heifer,

Rifle, Turkeys, etc.; distance 30 y
ards.

No. 8 shot.-S. WEANT, Bruceville
.

FOR SALE.----4-Ieuse and
cneel by petor 4. Ritter.

Boseesaloo any time -Apply to Q110.
.

P., or W. E. RinErt, Keysville. 2 
6, 4f

STRAYED AWAY-Two Beagl
e'

Pupil, white with dark spots, Any
person knowing of themplease notif

y

DANIEL J. NULL, R. F. D. No. 18

Taneytown, 30 2t

FOR RENT.-A house and lot of

ground in Copperyille, now occupied

by John Baird, 4 gooil asao cap 
get

plenty of ysprk. ror further infor•

tuation inquire of PERCY 6,q1NER,
Hying nearby.

To cotti 4 palms IN siNf
Take Laxative Brom°. Quinine TabletS. 411
4 gIltS refund thp Money if it labs to ma

P. grOVe's SIOOstere is 00 Paelt 1401(- 900.

HALF PRICE.-What is left of

Ladies' Trimmed Hats, go at half

prioe.-W SANT & KOONS. 1-2-t f

WANTED - FAITHFUL PERSON TO
TRAVEL for well established house in a few
counties, calling on retail merchart- nfi,

74
agents. L roeal te*it-ry Sielaor 020.00 er
week wait erred:olds Willits:mai, all p

ayable

in Cash each week, Money for expe
nses ad-

vanced. Position permanent. Business suc-
cessful and rushing. Standard House, 141
Dearborn St., Chicago. Apr. 2

Stops Mc Cougie and works
off the Cold.

Laxative Bromo Quinine Tablets cure a col
d

in one day. No Cure No Pay. Price.i21 cents

DOYLE 84 HAINES,
WESTMINSTER, MD,

Will present to the farmers

of Carroll County, the larges
t

Stork of

Vehicles and Machinery
of all kinds for the farm ever

before offered in Carroll Co.

When in town call and examine

our stock and get prices, for

our prices are lower than th
e

lowest when quality is taken in

consideration. Make our Store

your stopping place, as you are

always welcome. 2 6-4

To Save Money
During February;

BY BUYING

A Fine Suit
or Overcoat
OF

SHARRER & GORSUCH,
WESTMINSTER, MD.

58 Men's Overcoats, 26 Youths' Ov-

ercoats, 50 Boys' Overcoats. Every-

one must be sold.

Big Genuine Reductions
in prices, on every Winter Suit

and Overcoat. Will pay you to

come to see us.

Remember, we are making to order

Fine $16.00 and $18.00 Suits for $13.50.

Reduced Prices and present with

Boys' Suits.

25 pairs $3.00 Cord Pants, $2.50.

We have a lot of Winter Under-

wear, Cardigan Jackets and Gloves

at cost.

NEW--

Implement Warehouse!
For the past 8 years I have been in

close touch with manufacturers and

jobbers of Farming Implements, and

having been persuaded to enter the

Implement business, I have agreed to

do so, and from now on I pledge my-

self to serve the trade with

Winning Cioods

at Winning Prices.
Farm Wagons, Farm Carts, Cider

Hills, Corn Shelters, Corn and Cob
Mills, Corn Planters, Hay and Straw
Cutters, Cultivators, Field Rollers,

Harrows, Horse Powers, Dog, Sheep
and Goat Powers, Lawn Swings,

Shoyel Plows, Field Plows, W heel-
barrows, Mowers, Hay Tedders, Hay
Rskes, Incubators and Brooders. Re-
frigerators, Gasoline Engtnes-la H. P.
to 40 H. r.
FINE PORTLAND CUTTERS.

Come and see them, do not wait till

snow comes, buy now and get what

you want.
I will handle only such goods as

can be sold on their merits and in no

case will 1 hold abyone, or tsy to bold

anyone, for such goods as I carry in
stock, nroviiling they see goods else

where 'hat they like better. To all, a

cordiallnvitation is extended to con-

fer with me, either by mail or in per-
son, for any desired explanation both
as to.details of goods and discounts

from catalogue prices.
Yours truly,

D. W. GARNER.

Assignee of Mortgasee'5 Sale
- IsSF A

Desirable Little Little Property
By virtue of a power of sale contained hi a

Mortgage from Theodore N. Starner and
wife, to George A. Miller, which said Mort-
gage was by subsequent assignments, as-
signed to the undersigned, the undersigned
will offer at Public Sale, on the premises, on

THURSDA Y, FEBRUARY 25th.; 1901,

at 2 o'clock, p. nm., all that des.;rabie
home, formerly occupied by Jbettoilah
ter apd eadeli is 'Situated on the road

trdin the Weettninster anti Taney-
tbiwti toad caninihnry catle.crthe Plank Ptnet4
to Trevanion Mills. abOut ' 34 m1le frpaii toe
said Plahlf tto.ad. corit aining atOttt •

einre pr lets..
Tile improvements consist tic. 1.4pg flonse
and npcesaary'onttittildlliga, good water and
;riot,
Timms or SALE: One-third cash on day of

sale, or ratification thereof by the Court,
balance In two equal payments of six and
twelve months, deferred payments to be se-
cured by the notes of the purChaSer, with
aperoved security bearing interest from day
of sale, or all cash at the option of the pur-
chaser.

Ti, Zr.11 4.libtO It,
. -A"ssignee or Mortgagee.

4osseti b, Bitoolis, Solicitor.

Taneytown Grain and Flay
ati asisp.a.

Corrected weekly, on day of pUblication.
Prices paid by Reindollar & Co.

Wheat,  904199
Corn, new .. , : 0r,5

Rye, new . „ „ , . 4A56.

CIftbk,  . .. 00,35

Timothy Hay, dry. .   9.0009.60
Mixed Hay, new  7.00(08.00

Bundle Rye Straw, pew,. 14.00014.00

Baltimore Markets.
Corrected Weekly.

Wheat.   S8g.89

Corn 48050

Oats 

lt,Ytl• • • • • • . , ,  .56060

fay, r.timothy  15  00016.00

Hay, mixed 12.00014.00

Hay, Clover ,0.00@i3.0o

Straw, Rye, bales.   18.00019.00

Bran 18.00019.00

Middlings
Potatoes, per bu 
Sugar, granulated
Sugar, confec A  4.761

19.00020.00
65070
4  761

Write the REMPP, piPeo

for samples_ and prices of

whatever you, may want in,

the Printing line.

BEFORE STOCK-TAKING!
Our loss your gain! Prices will aga

in prove to

you, as they have so often before, that
 -wo

save you more money, and give you

better goods than can be
obtained elsewhere.

There is a Difference,.._.
between saying things, and doing 

things.

We are willing to prove what we say. 
With-

out regard to cost, without considerati
on of

profit, every dollar's worth of our W
inter

Goods must be disposed of. Do not wait,

expecting to have chance at the choi
cest

Bargains-such "snaps" do not last long.

Blankets, Comforts, Heavy Under=

wear, Men's and Boys' Cord

Pants, Woolen Pants Stuff,

Men's Hose, Felt Boots,

"Bay State" Rubber Boots, $2.29 per pair.

Wright's Health Underwear, sold at $1.25 and

$1.50; this lot at 89c.

MII1IINE i.
We have about 50 Ladies' an

d Children's Trimmed Hats,

that we positively will sell, R
egardless of Cost. We will not

carry one over until next season
. Now is your opportunity to

get a Hat at a mere trifle.

Men's and Boys' Leather Fleec
e-lined Gloves, 19c-

Ladies' 50c White Golf Gloves
, 25c.

Tam-'0-Shanters-the 50c kind,
 39c.

Remnants in Embroideries, Hal
f Price.

500 yds, Remnants in Calicoes
, 2 to 10 yds., (tic yd.

Ladies' Rubber Overshoes, 29c.

"-SAT.A.1\Tril cSz 1001\TS,
TANEYTOWN, MD.

Read Carefully,.,
M1 R. SNIDER'S FEB'RY STORE NEWS!
 -   •

As Harney always had the nam
e of being the lowest price

place in all the country, I will a
ssure you it is holding its name

well, so when you are looking for 
good goods, cheap, it will al-

ways pay you to visit

M. R. Snider's Mammoth Store,
as you cannot find a larger or a bet

ter selected assortment any-

where, of Clothing, Dry Goods
, Notions, Boots and Shoes, Car-

pet and Matting. Hardware and 
Paint, Oilcloth, Drugs and

Groceries. Now, we are not merely talking; w
e have and are

doing everything we advertise.

Clothing! Clothing!
Every Suit and Overcoat in our jut-

meuse clothing department at and

below cost. When we say "at cost

and below," that is just what we

mean, and we have only one price for

all Men's extra good suits, • good

weight, regular price $9 25, now $1.25;

an extra line from *2.50 to $8 50, all

colors, olosing out at $2 to $2.50; one

of the finest lines I have ever offered,

worth $4 to $6, anything in this as-

sortment you could look for, will close

out from $2 50 to $3 75. In something

better. $7.50 to $10.00, a beautiful as-

sortment hard to describe without

haying you present, now reduced to

$5.00 to $7.50; $12 and $15 Suits plenty

of style and anything you are looking

for, now reduced to $9 to $11 50; Boy's

long pants Suits 14 to 19 years, extra

good value in either stripe or cheek

suits, worth $2 50, now they go at

$1.25; a floe assortment left in stripe,

check and plain colors, regular $3 to

$5, now offered from $2 to $3 50; a

good assortment of regular $6 to $8,

now to close at $4 to $6. Little Boy's

Suits, large assortment, at away down

prices; these are 2 and 3 piece suits,

regular price 75c to $5.50, now offered

from 40c to $3.75, among these are

extra quality and you can't go amiss

oulliew. Next conies the little Blouse,

Norfolk, Raglan and Vestee Suits, a

handsome line reduced to 75c to $3.

Our clothing is all purchased direct

from the manufacturer and are extra

low in price and good in quality.

Overcoats! Overcoats!
The time of the year is here when

you need them, and we have a good

assortment left. An extra good Gray

Coat for $1; a better one for $1.50; ex-

tra good value in Gray and Steel

calors PO to $3.50, now at $2 and $2.25,

guaranteed fast color. In Blue,Brown

and Black, worth $6, now at $3.99;

Black and Steel colors at $7.50, now

$5.50; a beautiful line and the latest

style at $10 and $11, now at $7.50 and

$8 50. A few of our "Daisy" left yet,

at $13, now they go at $10.
Boy's Overcoats: -- A full line in

and about the same pattern as in

Men's, price ranging from 25c to $1 00

less than the its'ice on Men's coats.

Pantaloons,
An eXtra fine line of dress pants, al

l

colors, stritlbs and cheeks, which we

will close out at is discount of 20 -per-

Cent on the dollar, former price on

these pants was 1.50 to 4 50. Men's

Cord Pants, regular value 1 50, now

99e; Shippensburg $2 grade, now $1.50:
Shippensburg $2 50 grade, now $2;

either coarse or tine ribbed does, or

light color. Boy's Cord Pants, the 500

kind, now Trio; 05o kind, now 60c; $1

kind, now 75c, Boy's Cord Pants,the

long ones, 1.75 kind, now 1.35; $1

kind, now 1.50.

Horse Blankets & Lap Robes.
At cost and less, 75i', kiPA. eaw 60e;

$1 kind, now 80c; Jar), kind, now $1;
$1.75 kind, now $1 37s; $2 kind, now

0; 2.50; kind, now $2; 3.25 kind,

$2.7.5; Lap Robes, $5 kind, now 3.75;

$6 kind, now $4.

Comforts & Bed Blankets.
Extra heavy Comforts worth 90c,

now 65e; $1 kind, now 75c; 1.25 kind,

1.00; Bed Blankets. 10x4 size, now 4;1.
All Blankets at cost apd lesa.

Shoes. Shoes.
When in need of Shoes turn to our

Shoe Department, as our line is al-

ways full of all kinds. We have with-

out a doubt as good a line of flue aud

coarse shoes as can be had. Ladies'

Kip Shoes, 690 and up. Ladies' Kan-

garoo and Oil Grain, 75c and .up. A

full line of Misses Shoes, 50c and ups

Ladies' Fine Shoes, 75c and up to the

best. Men's coarse Shoes, 75c and ups

Men's fine Shoes, 1 00 and up; Men's.

Leather Boots 1.50 kind, now 1 20; 2 00i

kind, now 1.60; 2.50 kind, now 9.00.

Boy's Leather Boots, 75e and up;

Men's Felt Boots, 1.75 kind, now 1.35;

2.00 snag proof kind, now 1.50. The

very best snag proof or double buckle

Felts, regular 2.50, our price now 2.00;

Boy's Felt 1.75, now 1.35; Ladies' Felt

Boots; 1.50 now 1.25. Gum Boots for

Men, 2 00 and up; Gum Boots for.

Boy's 1.50; liralll Boots for Ladies 1.25,

and up; Gum Boots for Misses 1.00.

Dry Goods.
Calicoes 4c and up, Gin/shams 4c

and up, Canton Flannel 5c and up,

Outing Cloth Sc and up, Cottonade

Te and up, Shirting 8c, up, Turkey

Red Damask 15c up, Mottled Flannel

8c up, Flannelettes 8c up, Ticking 8o

up. We still have some Venitiana

Cloth, Serges, Tricots, Napped Waist-

ing, which we will close out at reduc-

ed prices. Just received our white

Mercerized Goods for Spring and

Summer Waists; they certainly are

fine. Ask to see them; prices ranging

from 10c to 35c.

Carpets and Mailings.
A complete line of carpets 35c to 60c.

Different patterns to make your isea

lest ions from at all times at away-

down prices. Hemp Carpets, 1.4•0 and

up; Ingrain and Granite, 20e and up:

a full line of Jute and Rag. Carpetiss

from 23c and up; Blussel Carpet, 49e.

and up; Matting, 10c and up.

Oilcloth & Lineolum.
Floor Oiloloth 20c eq. yd. and up;

Lineolum 30c sq. yd. and up; Table

Ciileleth 12c and 14c per yd.

Hats and Caps.
A full line of all the latest. styles a a

ways in stock at the loweat prices..
Men's Hate, regular prioe 5tte, 75c and
1.00, your pick out of the lot at 85c; a,
lot 25c Caps for Men at 10c.

Shot Guns and Rifles.
at cost for 2 weeks only, 12 single bar-

rel Shot Onus on hand yet, regular

price a.ao to 7.50. now they go at 4 00
to 0.00. Double barrel 10 00 gun, now

it goes for 8.00:. among these are all

the best makes on the market. Rifles

2.00 and op.

Queensware and Glassware.
We have just'received a large ship-

ment of Glass and Queensware of all;

kinds at away down prices. We have

present 15 beautiful sets of Dishes,,

prices ranging from 4.50 to 12.00.

Groceries.
Our line is always full of fresh sta-

ples, and fancy Groceries, at away

down prices.

()Nue to Barney and we will try to ma
ke it pay you at all thnes. Thank-

ing you for past favors, and soliciting a
 continuance of tbe same, I remain.

Your friend,

M. R. SNIDER, -
JOSEPH D. BROOKS,

ATTORN ElYsiaTsLAW.

Practices in the Courts of Mary-

land and Washington, D. C.

OFFICE-Albaugh, lqok

249-3, ES TMIN STER, MD.

- - Harney, Nide
Try our Special Notke

Column, when you, hare an

item, or two to sell, no mat-

ter what it may be! If you,

want to buy, try it then!


